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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMISSION

T~ - — - — - - b 4
-

In The “atter of Docket os,

e "0 =

TOLEDO EDISON COMPANY and s 50=~34€A

CLEVELAND ELECTRIC ILLUMIMATING CO. H 50=500A
C S50-301A

(Davis~Besse Nuclear Power Station,

Units 1, 2 and 3) :

and
CLEVELAND FLECTRIC ILLUMINATING CO. S0=440A
et al, 57-441A

(Perry lluclear Power Plant,
Units 1 and 2)

LT T I T

- - - -

First Floor Hearing Room
7915 Fastern Avenue
Silver Spring, “aryland
Tuesday, Fehruary 17, 1976

Hearing in the ahove-entitled matter was reconven=zd,

pursuant to adjocurnmernt, a2t 5:30 a, m,,

BEFORE
MR, NDOUGLAS RIGLER, Chairman
MR, JOHN FRYSIAK, Memver
MR. IVAN SMITH, Menbear
APPEARANCES: -

As heretofore noted.
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Applicants Exhibits No. 87 (OE~PF)
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June 5, 1975, from Mr. Urisn

to Mr, Semmler. )

Acplicants Bxhibit No, 88(CE-P? )
(Document No, PP=2, ltr, dated
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Applicants Exhibit Vo, 89 (CE~PP)
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CHAIRMAN RICLER: Mr, Frysiak fé{nds he had a con~-
flict next week. His Seebrock hearings will resume for a
few days, T helieve that what we will do is sit with two
n.qbers of the Board, probably, in any eve-%, But if there
were objections from any rnarty, we would take that inco
consideration.

Let rhe record reflect that no cbiection has been
entered.

Mr. Frysiak will, of ccurse, read the transcript
8o that he is aware of what went on on any day which he is
absent,

MR. CHARNO: Befere baginning with witnesses this
morning, we have passed out a copy of 28 CPR Section 50.6,
which are the Department of Justice requl;tions concerning
business review letters. I secured a copy of this after an
aroument last week concerning the extent and applicability
of the business review procedure.

I found I was in error with respect to one of my
statements, That for certain types of arrangements the
Department of Justice does grant a civil clearance rather
than just a criminal clearances. This is reflected in
paraqgraph 7,

The other points that I made my arqument on are

reflected in paragraphs 8 and 9.
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I did want to take this opportunity to correct
the record, inscfar as I had misinformad the Beard and the
varties, .

MR. STEVEN BERGER: Mr, Chairman, might I just
have a clarficatien from Mr, Charno as to wbether or not his
statement with regard to the earlier arquments made en this,
that what the Department is now saying ie that the claarance
.that was received on the Buckeye transaction was civil, as
well?

MR. CHARNO: The extent of what I'm saying is that
the reavlations provide for a civil clearance. I still don't
have a copy of the letter. I would presume that the lettar
would speak for itself as to the nature of the clearance
given,

MR, REYNOLDS: Mr. Chairman, last week I advised
the Board of the possibility that certain documents
responsive to discovery requests of the other partieswmiqht
exist in the archives or the dead storage files of cne cr
more of the Applicants and that I would report Dback after
I had the few days that the Board gave me to look into the
matter,

T have now had that opportunity and I can gqive

the Board an updated ztatus repors:.
Let me preface my remaris by saying that I'm

still satisfied that the discovery requests in this
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proceeding were answered carefglly by each of the companies
on the hasis of the kxnowledqge tray had at the time,
Unfortunately, the time pericd that everybody had to
accomplish the massive task of scroening and producing
documents was a limitzad one., And in an effort to meet

the deadlines, it is apparsnt that soma of the resgonses

of the Applicants wera less than complete.

In preparing for the Department's case during the
breax that we had at the beginning of February and also
in connection with discovery requests that were served
in the civil suit in the United States District Court
in Cleveland, which was initiated by the Cicy of Cleveland
against the Applicants, materizl has surfaced which reflects
efforts to establish in a more definitive manner, the
respective servica areas of Ohio Fdison and Tcledo Edison,
Chio Edison and Chio Pcwer, Ohio Edison and Dayton Power
and LIght Company, a2nd Toledo Edison and Chio Power Company.

This material consists cf some maps in at least
one instance, and some correspondence and menmoranda in
gthcr instances.

None of the material was located in the ceatral
offices of the respective companies, but rather in the case
of Ohio Edison, it was lccated in dead storage files or,

I believe, last weak I referr~d to them as "archives,® that

are located in a wholly separate builéing,
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In the case of Toledo Edison Company, materials
found some old miscellaneous files out in the field
offices of tha district managers., In addition, there is some
other documentation, not much, but scme,which relates to
TE relationships with its == some of its municipelities
and with Chio Bdison’s relationships with rural electric
cooperatives locatad inits areca.

And on the bhasis of my xnowledge at the present
time, I also should state that there is other material th;t
relates generally to the same subject matter which was in
existence at an earlier time and prior to the discovery here,i’
has been disposed of or discarded or destroyed, what
have you.

I'm undartgking still to dtermine tha exact
identity of the documentation that is no longer in existence.
The discovery requests of the other parties ask that =z
statement he furnished identifyinog that material, and I
intend to do that as scon as I can satisfy nyeself as to the
exact nature of it.

That is scmething that we are still moving shead

The material we are taling about that we intend
to rpoduce is in tramsit in part. Some of it can be made
available very shortly, as soon as we can copy it, That,

along with the statement as to the material that iz no
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longer in existence, I would ant!czipate W€ could have into
the hands of the other parties by cartainly nc later than
next Mdaday. Hopefully, we can move this throuch as we
go along at an earlier time this week,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What is the general time period
covered by the documents themoelves? |

MR. REYNOLDS: The documaats we are talking abeout
are generally in the time framg of 19265 forward.

I weuld say that primarily it is ia a3 1965, 66,
67 time frama. That is not to say that there zren't also
some documents a little later, but I think the balk of it
is around 65 -- almost all of it is pre-'7C,

T think that is accurate. The bulk of it is *65,
'67 time frame.

-L.t me just ad that when this temm came to light,
all of the Applicants undertcok a renewed 2£ffort to verify
the compieteness and accuracy of their earlier discovery
requests,

At the present time Duquesne Light and Pn
Pennsylvania Power Company and the Cleveland Zlactrical
Illuminating Company found no additional materiszl in their
files that was called for on production and through 2
mistake or oversight it had not been furnizhed.

Chio Bdison and Toledo Edison’s examination of
these matters is continuining and if aay further material

doces come to light it will be furnished vary preaptly to the
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other parties.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Has aay subpoena for this type
of material every been filed or the Chioc Pcwer Company,
Mr. Charno?

MR, CHARNO: We filed subpoenas for certain material
during the American Flectric Power casz before the
Securities and Exchange Commisicn and elicited material of
this type.

But from the descripticn by Mr. Revnclds of the
dates of this material, what Applicants have found poat-dates
that which is presently availzble to the Department.

In addition, it i.volves considerab’y more
companies. Obviously, the Ohio Puwer matarials would have
been involving only agreements between Chio Power and other
utilities,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Okay. I can zee that there is
an additicnal problem that may ke creataed by this late
production which is that after the Staff has had an
opportunity to review these documents, I suppose they will
make a judgment as to whether they wiah to reopen their case
for the limited purpose of taking into account whatever
evidentiary materials have been disclosed,in their opinion,
by these documeits.

MR, REYNOLDS: Right,

MR, CHARNOD: The Department would have similar




10

i1

i2

i3

14

15

16

17

18

4965

problems in that --

CEAIRMAN RIGLER: Obvicusly, no party will
be prejudiced by the late production. That is, i this
cases you to have to expand ycur case, rethink your case,
racall a witness, or ask for additicnal time,that would
be granted,

MR, CHARNO: Than} you.

MS. URBAN: - Chairman Rigler, the Depariment

had intended to call Mr, Marvin Luxemburg tcday. We were

‘informed yesterday that he is i1l with the flue, and he

will be rqsd\ed;:led.
I would 1like to call ¥r. Rebert Urian.

Whereupon,

RCEERT D, URIAN
was called as a witness on lwhaif @f the Lepariamait of
Justice and, having been firs§ duly sworn, wag examinad
and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION -

BY MS, URBAN:
Will you state your full name,
Fobert Dale Urian.
What is your address?
921 Sunset Boulevard Elivood City, Pennsylvania,

What is your present occupatica?

> o D > O

Borough manager of Ellwoed City, Penncylvania,
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Q How long have you been in this position?
A Since Aucust 1974,
Q Would you giv2 a brief rundown of your education

and work experiences after hich school?
A I'm an undergraduate student at Slippery Rock
State College at present, part-time.
My experience since high school, I entered the
Military in 1962, 1I spent nine years in the Milit;ry as a
bomb and arson specialists, Let the Military 1270 and
gained employment with the City of hewcasil», Pennsylvania,
where I was appointed as the assistant sdninistrator,
again, while attanding college at the tinme,
I spent approxzimately three years thers and in
August was appointed to the pocition in Ellwod City.
[} Would you briefly describe your present duties
and respcnsibilitioer
A I am the chief exe(ntive officer of the Borouqgh
of Ellwcod City. My responsibilities entail general public =-
nanagQécnt of the general public works opesrations, public
safety operations, administrative ccntrol of the community,
and, in addition, operate a municipal electric utility,
The entire operation from a budgetary standpoint
is $2.9 million.
Q Would you describe the Ellwocd City electrical
system?

A We are a distribution system. We roceive power at
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4,160 volts, We distribute to residential and commercial

customers throughout the Borough, appreximately 4,00

custemers .

e

» o P

» o

e

total.

Do vou have any generation?

We do not generate e.ectricity, no.

Whom did you purchase this power from?
Pennsylvania Powsr Company.

What 1s the condition of the distribution system?
In very gocd shape, excellent, in some pertions.

Cculd you teli ma2 what the last peak of the

distribution system was?

A

Our lcad is ten mecawst:is,

Q Do you know whethar the Berough every cenerated

its own power?

A to my kancwledge, I think =t one time they did.
But I can't . be sure. That was way, way back,
g Does Pennsylvania Power Company serve any

industrial customers within the Borough?

A Yes, they serve all cof the custorers within the
Borough.
Qe Do you know the approximats size of the loads of

these customers?

A We have done some reviews to find out what tha

loads would

be for future planning, And the lcads wera

estimated to be one and a half times what our presaent load is.
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Q Is this the ~= this is the total loads of those
customers?

A Right.

e Does service to your present customersz use

all of the capacity of the Ellwood City distribution system?

A No, our load is ten megawatts, but our capacity
is 20 megawatts,

Q Are you currently expanding your systen?

A Right now we are in an expansion stage. We have
just purchased some additlional switching equipment which
will increase our capacity, our capability, to 50 megawatts.

Q Why are you axpyanding your capability?

A Primarily to better sezrve our cuctomers and
in anticipation of expansion in the future.

[} When did you start this expansion program?

A The Borodah -= well, since I have Leen there
the last 17 months, we have done considerable expansion
in terms of planning and rehabilitation of the present
system, We have -- axpansion falls in saveral categories,
one of which,in terms of gencril cperations,we have added
on a full-time electrical! englneaer, which in managemant
pe:spoctivo, would be a form of expansion,

Q To your kn-wledge, dld this expansion program
Fstart bafore youv Yecame beorough manager?

A Yes, the'prior borough managaer had left a lot of

HA '

496
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projects on the boards where they wara planning to expand.
Q what is the financial conditicon of the Ellwcod
City electrical system?
I Fxcellent.
] In 1975 did the elactrical systen re-invest any

of its proceedings into capital lmpurovement?

A In 19757

Qe Yes.

A Yes.

Qo Do you knew the amount of thiz investmont?
A Yes, approximagely 3142,000,

e Doee the elactrical syzcoem contribute to the

gen:ral! furd?

A Yes.
Q Do you know :he amcunt of this contribition
in 19752
A Yes, $400,000,
Q Do you know what percantagas of the net ravenue of

the electrical system that is?

A The net. Yes, it is aboaut 30 percent of the
net.

Q what percentage of the groza ravonuazof the
Borough is that?

A Percentage of the gros3 revenuess of the Borough?

Q Yes, sir.
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bwl2 1 A In the 40 percent rangs,
2 Q Since 196 has the electrical system contributed
3 comparable percentages to the general fund?
4 A Yes., In som2 cases, more,
5 Q Does the electrical system provide any free
6 -orvici to the Borcugh? ;
7 A Yes, ir additicn to the cash contribution, we
a provide free electric power tc the recreational facilirties,

the public library receives power, all of the street lichting

10 falls under this category.

1" Q How do the present retail rates of Ellvwoed City

12 compare to those of Pennsylvania Power Company?

13 A In scme points of the scale, it is as much as

141 eight percent under, and on scme points o0f the scale they

s almost meet. At no time are our rates highcor than

16 Pennsylvania Power's rates.

17 Q Do you know whether Pennsylvania Pcwer Company

18 has an industrial rate?

19 A Yes, they do.

20 Q Does Ellwood City have an induatrial rate?

21 A We have -- we do not have a formal industrial

22 rate, We have an industrial rate which council has <iven their |
23 nod to. There was no need for a formal rate,

2 We had no industrial customers, but w2 have cne we

use as a planning or negotiating item.
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[+ And how does this rate that 2llwood City uses as
a negotiating item compare wish the industrial rate of

Pennsylvania Power Company?

A Tt is less, something in the vicinity of five
percent,
Q Since you became Borough manager, has Ellwood

City served any {ndustrial customers lccatad within the

Borough that were formerely served by Penneylvasla Power

Company?
A No.
Q why?
A There is in our present tan-year contract with

Pennsylvania Power that was gigna2d in 1966, a paragraph
which sta*es that we cannot serve any customers presently
served by Pennsylvania Power.

@ I would like to show you DJ Exhibit 7%, which is
currently in evidence. Would you lock that over and tell me
whether that is the current contract betwaen Pennsylvania
Power Company and Ellwood City?

A Yes, it is. The dates aTe appropriate.

Q Is the rate schedule attached to this contract
the current schedule?

A No, it is not.

Q would you point out the portion of the contract

which prevents you from competing with Penasylvania Power
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Company for its presant custcuers?

A Yes, paragraph 4,

c Would Ellwood City have the capacity to sarve
scme of the Pennsylvania Power Conpany®s present custoners,
if it were permitted to compate for them?

LS Yes,

[+ when does vyour current contract with Pennsylvania
Power Company expire?

A Augqust of this evar.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr. Reynolds?

MR, REYNOLDS: I would like to meks the continuing
cbjection on behalf of 211 Applicants, other than
Peansylvania Power, to the tastimcuy of this witness,

CHAIRMAN RIGLEZR: Okay. That will be overruled.

BY MS, URBAN:

Q When tha contract expires in August, dcee
Ellwood City intend to attempt to serve industrial customars
located within the Borouch which are presently
servel by Pennsylivania Power Company?

| 8 We would like to ccmpets for that service, sure,

[+ Have any new induatrias located within the
Borough since you became borough manacer?

A Yes.

Q Has Ellwood City attempted to scrve the lcad of

these new industriea?
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bwls
! A Yes, we are in the negotiating stage with one
2 right now.
3 Q What is the load of the custcmer for which you
" are negotiating?
S A Approximately two megeawatts,
6 Q Do you expect that load to remain constant?
7 A No, they are in an ?xpansion phase now while

8 | pending some major financing, which would d2ible their load
9 Il or put their load at four megawatts.

10 Q In the courze of your negotiations, have you

'T || proposed an industrial rata that Ellwocd City would charge?
12 A Yes. ‘

13 () Is this industrial rate lower than that of

14 || pennsylvania Power Company for service to that clasa of

15 || custom r?

16 A Yes.

17 e Does the rate at which Ellwocd City purchases
18 wholezale power from Pennsylvania Power Company

19 | have any effect on your ability to establish retail industrial |

20 || rates lower than Pennsylvania Power Company‘s?

21 A Would you repeat that, please?

S {(The reporter read the pending question.)

23 THE WITNESS: Yes,

24 BY MS. URBAN:

25 Q Do you know whether Fennsylvania Power Company

!
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offers a high voltage discount rate to restail customers?
A I know that, in reviewing som2 of the other !

rates that the industry are paving, the industrics ave

in some cases and point=and gections of the blocka are

receiving alectricity at a lesser Fate than we are,

I assume that would mean they are &eceivinq some sort of dis-

counts or a discount rate, surs,
Q Are these industries tha you have juse described,

retail industries located within the Borought of Zlliwcod
Ci¢y?

A Yes,

Q Do you know whether Pennsylvania Pover Campany
offers a high voltage discOunt rate to wholesals customars?

* < may be mixed up on your terms, but, yas, the
answer would apply.

I'm sorry. WNo, I got lost there for a minute. i

Ne.

1 Pid Ellwocd City ;vcr ask Pennsylvania Power
Company if a high voltage discount rate was availadble?

A Yes, in 1972 the Borough of Ellwoed City contracted
and I'm going by reports == in 1972 the Borough of Ellwood
City contracted a review of cur present system with
MIchael Baker, Jr., Inc. - an engineering consultant 2irm of
Beaver, Pa., to do an eveluation of ouz study., The rsport
I have states that one of the items that was == one of the

Foints that was reviewed by the consultants was whather or not
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we should receive voltage at a hicgh voltage rage., The
question, in fact, was, would thare be any savings to the
Borough by going to a high voltage rate. Would wa benafit
from {t?

The response was from Penn Power that there would be
no savings, because the rate schedule w2s thsre and there
wouldn't be any difference.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What do you mean by high voltage,
Miss Urkan?

MS. URBAN: Voltage at 69 kv and above.

CAAIRMAN RIGLER: It that how vou understood
the question?

THE WITNESS: I wouldn't agree directly at €9,
There are other high voltage rates or high voltage
capacity above the 4160 that we are ncw receiving at.

BY MS., URBAN:

Q At that time in 1972, did Pennsylvania Power
Company tell Ellwood City that thare was no high voltage
rate available?

MR. STEVEN BERGER: Excuse me, Mr. Chairman, I
believe in response to the last question, Mr, Wrian indicated
he was nsot teatifying from personal knowledge, The
Department is now further questioning the Witnese on this
period of time that the Witness ia not testifving as %o his

personal knowledge,
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MS, URBAN: Mr. Urian has spoken to the
consultant that was involved ==~

MR, STEVEN BERGER: I would orafar to hear that
information from the Witness.

BY MS. URBAN:

Q How did you becce aware of the information you
jJust testified to?

A T™wo metheds, One is that the repert from the
consultant indicates that,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: This was a writtan roepert?

THE WITNESS: 1t was a written report, your HOnor.
It was a complete revitww of our presentation and what we ==
indicating what we should do as far as future planning and
presentation, present poesition of the utilizy,

In additien, T have dlrect eontsct with that
congsultant, who i3 now an enginear for the Borough,
electrical engineer for the Dorocugh.

MS. URBAN: Do I have a question panding?

THE WITNESS: Do you want a respoense to that?

BY MS. URBAN:

Qe Could you answer that question, pleasae?
k Again, I can only go by tha repert. I undarstand

!
accoording to the report that the consultant wais told that

" there was no high voltage discount rate available or that

the present rate schedule didnot includs cane, therefore,
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there would be no difference in rate.
o] pid Ellwocd City ever vequaest that Pannsylvania
Power Company establish a high voltage discount rate for

wholesale sales to municipalities?

A Yes.
Q when was this request made?
A 1973, Pennsylvania Power filed with the FPC

a request for rate increase. At that time the Borcugh of
Ellwood City and four other municipalities filed against
that action, that rate increase action.

As part of that action wa requested a high voltage
rate to be { included with the new rate schodulas,

[+ why was Ellwood City interested in taking power
at 63 kv? ’

MR, REYNOLDS: I cbject to that gquestion. Therz has
been no indication yet from the testimony of any statement
in that regard at all,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Sustained,

BY MS, URBAN?@

Q Why was Ellwocd City interested in taking power
at a higher voltage?

MR. STEVEN BERGER: I cbject on the same basis,

BY MS, URBAN:

Qo why did Ellwood City request that a high veltage

discount rate be filed?
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A There were several internal things=: one from
an operation standpoint, Wwe could better serve our customers
or plan future customers, Ve assu_med we want to expand,
wanted to at that time.  One of the customers at that
point, two of the customers at that point, the industrial
customers were not receiving their electricity or serva
at 69. 1In order to be competitive we needed to hava
the 69 servica.

In addition, it is an engineering fact that it is
cheaper to buy voltage at a higher voltage, beczuse of many
reasons. One is less line loss and less cost for delivery.
We assumed that we could be more competitive and establish
a better rate for our customers by receiving at a higher
veltage.

Q You said that some of these customers ware taking

power at the higher voltage. By whome are these customers

served? .
* Pennsylvania Power Company.
0 Are thosa customers located within the Borouch?
A Yes.
Q At the time you reouested the hich voltage discounti

rate, did Ellwood City have the facilities to take power at
a high voltage?
A No.

Q what was Pennsylvania Power Company‘'s rasponss to
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your request for high voltage dlscount rate?

A At a hearing at PUC which I testified at in
Fabruary of 1974, when we requasted == this was during the
porcess od debating whether or now we siould get a high
voltage discount rate =- Pann Power’s respconse in ny
presence was that we were not rezdy to raceive at a 69

voltage rate or high voltage rata,

Qo You said at a hearing 2t the PUC; is that correct?
A No, &t the PPC, We are regulated by tha FPC,
o why did vou requert tie high voltage discount

rate befora you were sble to ake power at the high voltage?
A Pure sconomics. We needed to kncw what the return

was oging to be for our investment, Mavbe I should clarify

that a bit more. it iz a matter of record, and I did testify

to this fact, We are " restricted by Panneylvania State

law to enter into any debt that we can’t prcove that we can

support. In cass!/of a utility, and I'm quoting Act 87,

Pennsylvania State law which governs how we can borrow,

on ih- basis of it being a utility and having our ability

to go into debt limited by restrict’ .ns of state law, we

must show support of that debt guaranteed to the State before

we can enter into -- we assumed we would enter a bond issue

to afford an expansion progran.

We have to show we can suppert that debt frem the

revenues received from the electric utility, incrder to




bw22

10

1

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

23

25

4980

go into that debt. We were handicepped at the time, If we
didn't know what tha profit obvicusliy was going to be from

the resell of the elactricity, we couldn’t onter into the

debt.

[V} Was this issue litigac"® in the Psderal Power
Commission?

A Yes.

Qe As a result of this litigation was a nigh

voltage discount rate established?

A Judge Kaplan,hearing thecasa, ruled that a
high voltage discount rate would De issued. We agreed
on the formula at the tima, And the high velitage discount

rate would be part of tha rate schedule.

Q Has Pennsylvania Power Company filed such a
rate?

A No.

e why not?

A One of the stipulations in the Judge’s ruling is

that we must request the rate 45 days in advance of thv,
need, and they owuld issue it to us within 45 days of the
advance of the service.

Q Does the establishment of ruch 4 rate without
filing,allow you to determine whether taking 65 kv service
is economically feasible?

A Repeat that ple=sza?

b ]
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(The reporter read the pending gquestion._

THE WITNESS: I said that before thzt w2 agreed to

the formula, and we know what the rate would be., Wa can

calculate that., It was 30 cants discount per kilcvolt,

I'm beinc vague cn this., I know the rate or

discount is emtablighed, the formula is establishad and our

can calculate and has calecualted what that rate

BY MS, URBAI':

Are you planning to buv powsr at 69 lkv?
Yea,

MS, URBAN: Wo have no furthar auestionz.
CHAIRMAN RICLER: Mr, Goldberg?

MR, GOLDBERG: No questlons,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr, Hijelmfelt aprarently ian’'t

with us today. Mr., Berger?

MR. STEVEN BERGER: I would like a t2n minute brasak,

(Recass.)
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blt 1 CROSS~EXAMINATION
Begin3l
AXXEXXXX BY MR. STEVEN BERGER:
Q Mr. Urian, you testified that tio borcugh does not
serve any industrial customers, only serves . czential and

commarcial customerz, and that all industrial customors in-

side the borough are served by Panngylvania Power. Is that

correct?
A Right.
Q How do you define “indusgtrial customer"?
A Primarily by locad, and that I would term them

from a professional management standpoinrt as a manufacturer.

The very, very large lcads are the .industrial
loads. There is a pretty definite line in determination of
what is an industry and what is commercial in terms of de~
signing and everything else.

Q It is true there are manufacturing establishments
inside the borough of Ellwood City that are being served by
Ellwood City; is that not correct?

A I can't recall any.

Q You can't recall ~f any manufacturing establish-
ments inside the borough that are being served by the borough
rather than the Pennsvlvania Power Company?

A No, I can't.

Q As to the industrial customers inside the borough

that are prasently being served by Pennsy’vania Power Company,
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blt 2 are you aware that in order for Pennsylvania Power Company
to provide service to those customers that they would first
have had to obtain from the Bircugh of Ellwocd City a fran-
chise in order to serve those customers?
A I would like you to repea: that.
(Whereupon, the Reporter read from the recoxd
as revested.)
THE “ITNESS: I try to look at it from a legal
standpoint. I reilly can't answer that and be sure.
That .s something that I would ralatz direcck. ' o
our solicitor. '
BY MR. STEVEN BERGER:
Q Let me simplify it, if I can.
Is it your understanding ¢hat Pennsylvania Powar
Company has a right to be inside th2 Borcugh cof Ellwood

City with its facilities withcut the permission of the

borough?
A Without the permiscion of thc borough?
Q Correct.
A Yes, I would say in some cases you could be with-

in the borough without the permission of the berough.

Q What is the basis for that statement?

A Providing a public utility. If we didn't serve or
refused to serve someone needing a utility, whether it be

water, electricity, or sewage, it would bz obvious that it
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would be a legal matter. Someone else could come in and

serve them or would have the right to come in and serve them.
Q To your xnowledge, would Pennsylvania Power

Company have a right to extend service to such a customer ina

such a2 situation without first obtaining the borough's~gp-

proval?

A I doubt that. I doubt that chey would bz abla
to.

Qe Mr. Urian, you mentionad a 19,2 .eport from

your consulting engineer. Is that: correct?

A Yes, I did.
Q Do you have a copy of that report?
A No, I don't. I have it on file, not with nme.

MR. STEVEN BERGCER: I would like to ask the
Department to furnish Applicants with a copy of that report,
if I may.

MR. CHARNO: Certainly.

BY MR. STEVEN BERGER:

4} Now, Mr. Urian, you testified that the rezson

that the Borough of Ellwood City -- strike taa*.

Mr. Urian, you referred to paragraph 4 of the
contract between Pennsylvania Power Companv and the Borough
of Ellwood City as serving in scrme way ag to prevent tha

borcugh from providing service to cer=ain customars., Is

that correct?
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Yes, I did.
Do vou have & covy of that in fxront cf yeu?
Yes, I do.
Would you read the first sentence of i=?
of paraqraph 47

Yez.

PR - T

*sxcept with the writtem consant ¢f ths
Company, service furnished hersunder shall not be
resold for use at any premisis now or hareafter
being furnished alectric sarvice dircctly by the
Company."”

Q Did a time aver come during thz cparation of
this provision in the contract when the Borzsugh of Ellwced
City was desirous of extending service to any customar then
being served by Pannsylvania Power Company?

MR, CHARNO: If I may a7k, I tzke it you waivas
any objection to the hzarsay vou may receive through this
witness?

MR, STEVEN BERGER: I don't follcw what you ara
talking about, Mr. Charno.

MR. CHARNO: You are acking 2t any time rather
than at any time during his tenure.

MR. STEVEN BERGER: Are vou iatergosing an ob-
jection to hearsay? Is that what this is for?

\
MR, CHARNC: 1 have no oblection.
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BY MR. STEVEN BERGER:

Q From August of 1966 until the prosent time, are
you aware of any situation in which the Borough of Ellwood
City was desirous of extendinrg service to cuzitomers being
served inside the borouch by Pennsylvania Power Company?

A Yes, I came into a situatior where they were de-
sircus. We continue to be desiroug, and they were, at the
time I took the position, were in litigation at that point
over the discount rate.

Q Lid you ever evidence your desire to Pennsylvania
Power Company that the borough would like to zervs a par-
ticular customer being served by Penrnsylvania Power Company
at the time?

A I believa at this point this would definitely be
hearsay, but I was under the advice of our attorney, who
had in fact stated to me that in the past and on occasions,
which he pinpcinted, that Pennsylvania Power was asked and
they did not receive the approval of Pennsylvania Power to

serve that customer.

Q You are talking about Mr. Luxomberg now?
A Yes, I am.
Q Did Mr. Luxomberg t2ll you which customers were

involved and what in fact had be-n dcne in the way of com=-

munication?

A There were meetings with cfficials from Penn Power,
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blt 6 and I'm relating what Mr. Luxcmberg told to me. There were
meetings with mambers of Tenn Pover, ropresentacives of Penn
Power, @72 the sarving of industrial cusucmels was recuasted
and discussed. And Mr. Lunomberg's word to me was there was
an absolute no.
I do nct know ¢f the speciflc custicmers they
discussed.

Q Do you know to your knowledgs, or have ycu seen
to vour knewledge, or have you keen made aware of anything
in the way of a written raquest to Pennsylvania Power
Company by thz Borcugh of Ellvicod Clty to s2rve cuscomers
then being served Ly Pannsylvania Pcwer Ccupanv?

A No.

Q Would you return tc paragrapn 4 of the
Department's Exhibit No. 75 and read from the aiddle of
paragraph 4, becinning with the word ®"any’?

A "Any request from the Company or the munici-

pality for the consent of the other o0 sorve pramisas

now or hereaftar being served by tha other chall be

in writing.

"The Company or the amunicipality shall re-
spond in writing within 15 days after receipt of
such request. If no response is made within such

a period, consent shall be presumcd given.”

e I take it from your response to the last question
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blt 7 that you know of no such requests having bz2en made in con=-

formity with paragraph 47

A I know of none.

Q And none was coumunicated to you?

A No, not to my recollection.

Q To vour knowledge, has the borough ever requested

Pennsylvania Power Company to give to the borough the right
to serve customers then being served by Pennsylvania Fower
Company?

A Not in conformance with the contract. Is that
the gquestion?

MR. STEVEN BERGER: Your Honor, I ask marked for
identification as Applicants' Exhibit No. 87 (0r-PP) document
number PP-1, 2 letter dated June 5, 1975, from Mr. Urian to
Mr, Semmler.

XXXKX (The documant referred to was
marked for identification as
Applicants' Exhibit No.
87 (OE~-PP) .)

End 3 THE WITNESS: I have it.
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BY MR. STEVEN BIRGER:

Q Mr. Urian, did ycu send thia lettar to Mr.
Semmler?
A Yes, I did.
Q What was that response?
-: B The response directed the action to Mr., Dunlsavy,

the vice president, whc in turn contacted us and through
the process approval was given.

Qe Approval was given?

A Yes.

MR. STEVEN BERGER: I wculd have marked for
identification as Applicantsa Exhibi% 88 (0r-pFP) documant
number PP-2, a letter from Mr, Dunleavy to Mr. Urizn, dated
June 12, 1975,

CHAIRMAYN RIGLER: All right.

The Board's copy is unsigned.

Are you asking for a stipulation?

(The document referrcd to was
marked for identification as
Applicants Exhibit No,

€8 (OE-?P) .)

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Are you asking for a stipula-
tion that Mr, Dunleavy is the author of thisg?

MR. STEVEN BERGER: I will stipulate to that.
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BLT BY MR. STEVEN BERGER:
2 Q Do you recall receiving a copy of this letter,
Mr. Urian?
A Yes, I do.
Q And this letter was a letter in response to yocur

letter of June 57
A To my letter, right.

MR, STEVEN BERGER: I mark for identification as
Applicants Exhibit 89 (OE-PP) document number PP-1l, a letter
from Mr. Dunleavy to Mr. Urian, dated July 23, 1975.

And I will certainly enter intec the same stipula-
tion with regard to Mr. Dunleavy being the author of the
letter.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I take it Justice doesn’t
challenge the authorship of those letters?

MR. CHARNO: We do not,

XXXXX (The document referrad to was

marked for identification as
Applicants Exhibit No.
89 (CE~PP) .)

BY MR. STEVEN BERGER:
Q Mr. Urian, did you receive a copy of the July
23, 1975, letter from Mr. Dunleavy?
A Yes, sir.
e Have you in fact attempted to transfer the cus-

tomers referred to in these letters to the borouch ==
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A We are in the process at this point. We have
acquired all of the approvals -- I can't be exactly sure ==
there was one or two in the balance at the time -~ approvals,
written consent of the residants. And we will be proceeding
very shortly to contact Penn Power and proceced with the
changeover.

Q Mr. Urian, are you aware ~- let me ask this ques-
tion.

Does the Borouch of Ellwood City serve outside

of ite incorporated limits?

x No.
Q Does it serve residential or ~=-
A I vaguely ramerber that there =-- I don'‘t vaguely.

There are sevaral reeidential customers that through consent
of Penn Power we do serve them because there is no logical
approach for Penn Power to serve them, if that is a goed

way to approach that point.

They are in a unigue restricted, if vsu will,
area outside the borough that is not easy for Pennsylvania
Power to serve. Therefore, they have == and I assure there
was an agreement which they had requested in the past that
Ellwood City serve them as a matter of conveniencae.

And in the case of this -~ it relates to this par-
ticular situation where at the time it was convenient fbr

Penn Power to serve those customers. Az a Tesult, there was
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a letter agreement entered into from -- with Penn Power which,
in addition tc the contract, stipulated that upon request
certain residential and commercial facilities could be taken
over upon request. It was in addition to the agreement,
There was no requecet raally required. It was a
matter of just you say you want them and you can have them.
it was a letter agreement.
MR. STEVEN BERCER: Could you posalbly take Mr,
Urian's last answer and reread it? I think the Board might
follow the next line of gquestioning better if we had it
reread.
(Whereupon, the Reporter read from the record
as requested.)
BY MRrR. STEVEN BERGER:
Q Mr. Urian, are you aware that in order for the
borough to provide service to any customer outside the in-
corporated limits of the borough it would first have to

obtain the approval of the Public Utilities Commission of

Pennsylvania?

A With the knowledge I have right now, I would say
yes.

Q Would it also be true that, if such approval were

obtained from the Public Utilities Commissicn of Pennsyl-
vania, that the rates that the borough would charge toc those

particular customers locatad outside the borough wculd be
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subject to the regulation of the Public Utllitiez Commission?

A I can't be sure of that. I kncw our pregent rate
is regulated by the PPC, but considering the boundary situ-
ation I really can't be sure.

Q I don't want to confuse the rescord at this point,
but before I go on with this line, when ycu zay your present
rates are regulatzd by the FPC, you are not talking about
the borough rates to its residential or comrmercial cr what-
ever other customers they may have. You are speaking in
terms only of the regulation of Pemnsvlvania Powar by the
Federal Power Commission in the rate it chargez Ellwood
City. 1Is that not correct?

A That is right.

Q To your knowledge as to the customers you just
described which are locatced outside the borough ané ara
servad by the Berough of E1Y@50d4 City, has £h2 Borcugh of
Eli~med City ever obtained approval or ever even sought
approval from the Public Utilities Commiszion of Pennayl-
vania to serve those customers?

A Not to my krowledge.

Q Are those customers being charged the rates that
the other customers of the Borough of Ellwood City are be-
ing charged?

A Yes, they are.

Q Who establishes those rates?
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blt 6 A The borough council.
Q Do you -- isn't there a move afoot right now
in the Pennsylvania Legislature to make all rates charged by
boroughs such as the Borough of Ellwood City, municipalities,
subject to Public Utilities Commiseion approval?

End 4 A Senate Bili 1221.
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f You are pretty familiar with that, are you not?
A Yes, fairly.

Qa Are you oppogad ¢o that bill?

A From our standpeint, yes, it would taxe loaal

control away from tha people. Frecm a managsvial standpoint
the local residents have the power to rsgulate their cwn
rate through their local aealected officials, On that basie,
I would say we would be talking the contreol azway fron the
people, Yes, I would be opposed to thai,

Qo Do you recall making this statament in ceonnecticn
with what you said wasSenate Bill 1221, recently?

A I'm sura I have on saveral occsasions.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I'm baving trouble with the rela= |
vance of this,

MR, BERGER: Wsll, your flonor, I think that the
relationship betweer ratas inside and outside tha B;;ough
ané how they go about being establizhed hac relovance, &s
a :.zu;; of the diract taatirony of the Witness,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I would saparate inside and
outside the borrcwer,

The borrowsr’s position with resvect o mattors
pending in the Pennsylvania legislatura strikes me as outside
the purview ==

MR, STEVEN BERGER: I'm directed wvealf to a
statement made by Mr, Urisn specificzlly in rocard to thia, and

it goes to Mr. Urian's testimony., Perhaps veu will ie’ mpe
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finish the question and then make a ruling as you see Fit.
BY MR. STEVEN BEARAGER:

Q D> you recall making 2 stutament recently that it
has been an open secret for years thel wmest noroughs that
have their own electric daopartments have haen able to
offer competitive and lower ratsas zo thelr residents and,

at the same time,have bean able.tc keap tawes lower In the
bargain, by using profits from elactrl ity sales to yis 9r
government expenses?

A I édid not make that gtatamsnt. I quctad 4d

document received from the Pennsyivania Municipal Electrical

Association., I do not have the kncwlsdge of all of the i
) {
Pennsylvania municipalities and, tehrefors, co:ld nct make such

a statement. I did quote the documnent,

|

i

Qo Do vou subscribe to {:? i

A We are membors or tha Pennaylvanl »unicipal i

electrical system, !

Q Nc, do you parsonally subzeriba to that, that |
statement that was attributed to vou?

A I only know our own silZuszzion., I say our rataes

are lower and that we dec benxfit Ircm it or the people benefi:
from it.
8 Let me ask you this, Mr. Urizn, are you zware

i
|
%
i
that under Pennsylvania law, as it exiaste right ncv. that as tq
: |
all arsas outside the incorporrted limita of the Porcuch of !

|

!
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Ellwood City that Pennsylvania Power Company is certified
by the Public Utilities Commission of Peansylvania as the
sole electric supplier to thesa arsas?
A I assume that to be the case. I am nct that --

You know,

MR, SMITH: May I interpose he?e? Uoes this mean
nct only that thsy may, but they must serve?

MR, STEVEN BERGER: I beliave that i3 the caue,
ycur HOnor.

MR, SMITH: Unless scmabody clse doea?

MR. STEVEN BERGER: I believe that they asre
required to serve under Pennsylvania law,

MR. REYNOLDS: Could I get back the wiinass?
answer befores Mr, Smith's quaeation?
- (The reporter read the record 2= regquestad,)

MR, REYNOLDS: The reason I asked for the

»

quesélon back was that the Witness that time and on a couple
of otgct occasions shrugged his shoulders and it doesn't
vappoar on the record what the response is. I think it might
be helpful if he complats the answer, and it gets reflected
on the record, because there is no way to pick it up

otherwise.,

THE WITNESS: Shall I answer that,your Eenor?
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Wait until Mr, Ferjer comes

back.

The witness has a further answer to the pending
question.

MR. STEVEN BERGER: I don't kncow what the pending
question is.

(Whereupon, the Reporter read fron the recerd

as raguested.)

THE WITNESS: No, I don't specifically kacw that.
If you say that, I assume that to be true.

We ares not involved =-- w2 are not iavelved in
serving outside tha borough. In thz limited czaes t@qt ve
are, that is certaianly not our interest. I think they are
very few and far between, and that per agrecasnt with
Penn Power.

We persona%ly == and I am speaking 23 a municipal
official -- we could care less. We would terminate those
in a minute if that were the situation.

. I don't know of apécifica wheredby wa couldn®t
do that, because if we could we wouidn't serve thewm.

MR, STEVEN BERGER: I would like to meve into
evidence Applicants 87, 88, and 89 at this voint, tefore
moving on to another line.

CHAIRMAN RIGLLCR: Hearing no objection, they will

be received into evidence at this time.)
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blt 2 (The documents previously
marked for iIdentification as
Applicants Zxhibits Nos.
87, 86, and 29 were raceived
in evidence.)
BY MR. STEVEN BERGER:
Q Before moving on, Mr. Urian, it i3 true ycu came
with the borough in -~
A August of 1974.
Q August of 1974.
And, if there were requests by the 025 Of
Ellwocd City to serve customers that werz being sarved by
Pennsylvania Power Company inside the borough prior to the
time of your coming with the borough, it is poszible that
they would not have come to your attention. Is that not
correct?
A That is always a possibility. There 13 a lot
of paperwork. But I did review as much as I could of the
past operations of the utilizy in order to bes able to operate
it efficiently.
Q Let's go to the question of kv service and the
FPC proceeding and see if we can discuss that for a few
minutes.
Isn't it correct that the question with regard

to the extension of 6§9-kv service to the Borough of Ellwood
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Ccity has really never been in terms of whether Penncylvania
Power Company would provide service but soi=2ly whether or

not Pennsylvania Power Company would Zile a rate for such

service?
A I will agree to that.
Q As to the quastion of Pennsyivania Tower Company's

refusal to file a rate for 69-kv service, would it not be

a correct statement to your knowledge becausec of your in-
volvement in the FPC or otherwise that the pesitiorn taken by
Pennsylvania Power Company was that thoy would neot file a
rate for 68-kv service until such time as the municipality
demonstrated that it was financially capable of receiving
such service within 90 days from the time of the recuest?

A Yes. And can I clarifly that?

In my position that is the same as refusing to
give the service. That goes back to ny praviocus testimony,
where I stated that we cannot -- obviously, it 1s going to
cost us money to convert to any level of high-voltsge dis-
tribution. We could not in fact incur the debt that weculd
be required to build a system, to build the substation, if
we didn't know what the rate was.

This was part of the proceeding with the FPC., It
was debated as to -- between Pann Power, who said they would
give us service, but they weren't ready toc give the rate,

and us saying that we needed the rote in oxder to determine

’
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what the profit marcin was a2nd if we could support the debt.

Q Wasn't part of the position tha: Pannsylvania
Pcwer took to your knowledge tc the affact that the FBC
deals with rates chat are real and not hypothetical and
until such time as a municipality could demonstrate that
it was financially capatle of recaivine seorvice the FEC
shouldn't be involved in such mat:ters?

A Yes. And that is when I was asiied to testify,
and we questioned -- I was questioned as to Gthe position
of the borough and the capability of the borough, and that
is when the FPC ruled in favor of it.

Q You say the principal reason you needad to know
what the rate was was so ycu could dstermine the economic
feasibility of going to 63-kv sarvice?

A kight.

Q Isn't it true that, althouch Peannsylvania Power
refused to file a rate, that they on a rumber of cccasions,
that they, to you or Mr. Luxombarg or to enybody else you
may know of, gave the borough an indication as to what the
discount would be for 69-kv service?

A I'm absolutely totally unawars of that.

Q You are not aware that the Dorcuch of Bllwood
City, when they first raised this question, where it re=-
ceived from Pennsylvania Pcwer an answer that "We can't

establish a rate to a certainty now because we don't know
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know what physical properties would be involved, but we
do have a discount to our industrial custemers and you
could generally take 2 look at that industrial rate and
tigure approximately what the discount would be®?

A That is the first I heard of that.

The formula was worked up and egraed upon in my
presence at the FPC hearing. That was the firat I wes aware
of it.

That went through quita a bit of debate as to
whether Penn Power would even agree to the formula.

Q Are yocu aware of a regulation ¢f the Pederal
Power Commiesion which in effect states thot a company can-
not file a rate more than 90 days prior to the time that
gservice is to be established?

A I may have been told that. I don't recall it,

Q Were you told that that was baegically the resson
why Penn Power refused to file the rate?

A I don't recall,

e You were present during tha FPC hearings., Do you
recall that position having been statad?

A It may have been, but I really don't recall it.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr., Berger, can ycu make a
copy of that regulation available to the Beard, please?

MR. STEVrN BEERCER: Cartaii'y.
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BY MR. STEVEN BERGER:

Q To your knowledge, Mr., Urian, has Pernsylvania
Power been required to file a rate for 69-it7 gervice with
the Federal Power Commission, that ia, 692-kv service to
municiralities?

A They have -~ okay, and this gocs back to the pro-
ceeding. Judge Chaplin had ruled that the rate would be
given, and the term is 45 days from the tims of reguest by
the municipality.

So I assume that would be =-- had been lirected
to issue one upon raquest.,

Q Ien't it true that the municipality can't ask
th;t the rate be flled until they have a dute certain when
aerviéc will be established at 6€9-kv?

A It wouldn't be logical to apply for it until we
were certain of the service.

Q Con't you view that as being somcwhat sustaining
the position that Pennsylvania Power Corpanv took bhefore
the Federal Power Commission?

A Yes, in one perspective. Then again we were
just talking about the rate and the fact that we necded %o
know the economics of the situation, and this iz the same
thing that we debated at the time of the hearing.

And the fact of the matter iz that we must or

we would have had to know at the time and row what that
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rate was in order tc detarmine what we would do in the nexs
step or expanaion.
2 Is it true that Ellwocd City now *ales all of

its power from Psnnsylvania Power at a voltage lecvel of 416 --
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A Right.

Q And in order for you to tale scrvice fron
Pennsylvania Power Company at 69 kv, that ycu would have to
build some kind of a facility in order to stop 1t down to
4160 and below that?

A Right.

Q What efforts is the CDorxrough of Ellwcod City
presently undertaking in crder to have zorvice established
at 69 kv?

A We have, first off -- we were working under
consulting arrangements for engineering services.,

Our first major step was tc hire a full-time electrical
engineer who has since been designing a svstem, lined up
the appropriate substantial equipment, transforming
equipment, if you 411, reviewed cur present system,
refurbished, built, added to our present substantiszl
facilities, all in line with the efforts to create a system
capable of receiving at high voltage rates or high vqltage
service.

e What needs to be done thathasn’t bean done in terms
of establishing service at 69 xv?

A Actually build a substation.

Q Is the Borough committad to building a
substation right now?

A Committed to builcinyg a —abstation?
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Q Yes.
A By formal document of Counci?!, no. They are the

ones, however, who hired the snginser and directed aim to

Q They are investigating whather they should build a
substation, Isn't that the status of it?

A No, that is not the case, Ve kncw what ue-éant to
do nna we know what we are going to do. Tha date:minag;on
as to, in fact, what high vcltage rate we should be
discussing directly with Penn Powar, I'm sura that is approprir
ate from an enginesring standpeoint.

In talking with the customersc that we will be

serving hopefully or will be ccmpating to serve in deter-

mining what they would ba receiving at.

; Let me clarify that just a*little bit., Prior i
to my coming to Ellwood City, ther was a U. S. Steel inéustriag
facility. They recsivad power dirsctly frem Penn Power
at 69 kv, They have since mcved out and ccnverted that €2
an industrial park. Whether they raceived directly at 69
or not in the future is questioned. That has to be negotiated
with the customars.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Wno is "they"?

THE WITNESS: The people renting or the facilities '
renting -- the agencies, industrias renting the '

part of all of the industrial complex, U. 5. Steel




10

i1

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

o

25

5008
industrial park. It is, again, back to econamics. What
we 4discussed with Penn Pover in terms of the hicgh voltage
rate, depending on recommendation of our engineer that would
be a question.

BY MR, STEVEN BERGLR:
+ You talk about competing. Let me probe this, if

I may, just a little bit, Mr, Urian.

After this year, the contract expires; ie that

correct?
A right,
Q After the contract expires, is it not true

that the Borough has the absolute right to serve all

customers inside the Burough?

A That is right,

Q If you have thatright, who would vou be competing
with? |

A You have ju~t clarified that by zaying it is a

right. I don't balieva, and I have documentad and projected
by feelings to Borough Council, that to be the sole source
of power, they are daefeating the whole purpcse of our plan.
why shouldn't Penn Power be able to coimpete for service wiih
the industries, and I'm using the word "compete.” I don't
think that the Borcugh of Ellwood City should take over.

I personally don't think that is gcod management practice,

and it is not practical.
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We should be compatitive and capable of zerving
the industrial or all cust-mers in Ellwcod City, bué they
should have a.qhoice. That is not prastical. I ausume,
at tge resudebtuak level, becanze of teh cost of ruaning lines
and all that, the complicated syaztem and duplicative
system,

In terms of utilities, it would e vory practical.

Qe You mentioned the United States Steal Company.

The United States Steel was sorved at 69 kv; is that not

correct?
A Yes, they were,
e They had their own suhstation?

A Yes, they did,

S - Novoush of Ellwood City attempted to purchase
that substation forpurposes of its own. That is to
receive service at 69 kv?

| A We have discusned tnat..

1 Car_you gin me a time frame ac ¢to when that we.
discusead and who you discusaed it with?

A Ch, it was discussa2d prior to my coming to
Ellwood City, all the way through cur enginasr and myself
had a meeting with Mr, Bill Hillei. the real cptate officer
of the U, §, Steel Industrial PaszCOmplex. just prior to
the end of 1975, I don't rexember the exact ecté, hot

it has been recently that we disgcussad it, Wa juzt
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recently did an evaluation of that facility to
determine what could be used and if it was even feasidble to
purchase that substation.

Q Is that the first tims vou met with Mr, Miller?

A No. Y have known Mr, miller since I have gotten
to Ellwood City.

(v} what was the result of vour evaluation of the
U.S. Steel substation?

A Our engineer has recommendad that parts of that
substation can be used, but we would be better to build our
own system, own substation, a more practical, usable systam,

Q Did Mr. Miller indicata to ' you that that

substation would have to ke moved if it waz going to

be used?
A Yen,
Q Substantial expenses - -.ld be involved in the

~

moving of chat subcu'ticn?

A Suxo..

o pid Mr. Miller also tell you that Pennsylvania
Power Company has stated that thay have no interest in
that substation?

A Mr, Millar has stated to me, yes, that he =—=
in discussions with Penn Power, thay say they have no direct
interest in that., However, we don't either at this point,

either.

Qe Are you mware thot at the timo that these FPC
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hearings were going on that it was a major allegaticn of
the Borough of Ellwood City that rafusal of Pennsylvania
Power Company to file a rate was tied to the fact that they
iane.d to buy the substation o'¥l didn'tc want youto buy
?h. substation?

A Yes. I wesn't involvaed init. This wae prier to
my arrival in Ellwcod City. 2If my memory carves ma, there
was scme proof to that point.

I'm relving on memory and i'm suxre that

Luxemburg can clarify that.

Q Are vou relying principally on Fr. Luxenburg?
A Y3s.
Q And whatever proof you sp2ak cf may be the

speculation of Mr, Luxemburg?
A Mr. Luxewburg and the pravious manager,
Mr, Borgstor who was involved. %Y have infermaticen frem
both of them,
Q Can you tell us what preof you ara talking about?
A 1t should be a mastter of racord. Hr. Luxenburg
has talked szbout it on serveral occasicna, but it didn't
seem to apply to somathing I needed. I jusk dropped it,

That was a matter of discussion with the FPC.

. ————
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I saw no reason for ma2 to woxry abou: it at that :ime.

Q When you spoke in terms of Ellwocd City having
capacity to serve beycnd the present 10 megawatits %that
they have, you were speaking in tarms of distribution ca-
pacity, wez:s vou ast?

A Yes.

MR. STEVEN BERGER: Just a mcment, your Honor.

BY MR. STEVEN BERGER:

Q You spoke in terms of a lettsr agreement between
the borcugh and Pennsylvania Power Companv. Wnat letter
agreement are you speaking of?

A There was a letter agreemant that stated that
there were sceveral residential custcmers and a nunber of
commercial customers now being served by Pern Power, then
being served by Penn Power, that could be sarved by the boroug!
upon request.

They were there and they were establisghed by
name and address, facility. 2nd as a result this lettsr was
compiled requesting that we do in fact take sarvice of the
residential customers.

Some cof the commercial customers, I balieve, in
the past have already been taken over by it. They were
specifically noted in that letter agreement that we could
serve them upon our desicre to gerve then.

Q Is there a specific letter agresment that provides

-
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that the Pennsylvania Powsr Company is giving permission to
the Borough of Ellwcod City to serve ocutside of its in-
corporated limits?

A I don't know of any.

Q I thought that is what you referred to earlier.

Let me return for a moment to the preceeding
before the Federal Pcwer Commission. *he 45-day notification
provigion that we have heea talking about *hat was sat by the
Federal Power Commisgion.

Pirst of a2ll, are you aware that that was affirmed
by the full Commission?

A Right. Okay, risht.

Q Secondly, that 45 days was establiszhad by the
administrative law judge; is that not correct?

A Right.

Q Is it not also the case that betwsen now and the
time that the Borough of Ellwced Cicy, if it ever comas,
Tequests service at §9-kv that it is the right of Pennsylvania
Power Company to come in and try to establish a rate dif-
ferent than the rate that was discuseed in that case cn the
basis of what physical properties actually ave involved in

the providing of 63~kv service at the time that gervice is

egstablished?
A That I really don't know.
Q Let me try to simplify it for you.
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At the PPC they talked about what the rate thould

be if service was estsblished today.

A Right.

Q But we know that service is not going o be
established today and in fact servicz will rot he established
uptil the borough gives notice, 435 days writien notice, that
it is capable of receiving service on & caertain date.

A Right.

Q Is it not alse true that Penn Pswer has the
right after the receiving of that notice to ge in and in
effect try to show that there are properties that will be
involved in the providing of 69-kv service to the borough that
will increase their cost to sexve?

A it sounds very practicsl, and I would agree with
you. I don't kncw that as being fact, but it s=oens realis-
tic.

Q Wwasn't it really the position of Panngylvania
Power Company in the proceeding that "We can't design and
file a rate for the establishment of a hypothetical sexvice
because we don't know what properties are actually geing to

be invelved in providing that service; therefore, we can't

establish the cost to serva"?

A I don't remember the specific words of “property”
being used.
Q Facilities.




5015
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2 that particular matter that I aszsume that to be true.
3 MR. STEVEN BZRGER: I have no further guestions,

4 your Honor.
5 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr. Reynolds.
6 MR. REYNOLDS: NO gqueations cn behalf of the

7 other Applicants.

8 MS. URBAN: We have a gmall amcuni of redirect,
9 if we may have a couple of nminutes.
10 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: We will take 5 minutes at this
1" time.

End 9 12 (Recess.)

Begin 10 12 CEAIRMAN RIGLEK: Are ycu ready to procesd,

14 Miss Urban?

15 ' REDIRECT EXAMINATION

16 BY MS. URBAN:

17 Q Mr. Urian, I would like to show vou a contract

18 between Pennsylvania Power Company and Ellwood City, and

19 | this is the 1966 filing of your contract and it is merked

20 as Department of Justice Exhibit 71.

ay In connection with Applicants Exhibits 87 through
22 89, you mentioned a letter agreement. I would like to

23 direct your attention to the sixty pege of that document,

24 and that is a letter dated July 30, 1966.

Is that the letter agreement to which vou were

&
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referring?
e puring your cross-—exemiration, you were speaking

about your view that the borough should continue to compete
for industrial customars after the contract expires, and
you were also speaking about the fact that this competition
might not be practical as to residentizal custicmers.

At that point, efarring tc industrials, you said
in terms of utilities it should be practical. Did you
mean utilities or did you mean to say in terums of industrial?

MR. STEVEN BERGER: I must ask Miss Urban to re-
phrase the question. There were S0 many gtatements in re-
gard to what the witness aaid, some of which I may take
issue with.

CHAINMAN RIGLER: It is a peint of clarification.
The witness said "utilities"” when h2 meant "industriesz.”

THE WITNESS: I agree I was referring to in-
dustry.

MR. STEVEN BERGER: As to everything else that
was said in Miss Urban's quastion, I assume that will not
be a matter of testimony?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The remars will not bhe
attributed to the witness.

BY MS. URBAN:

Qo If we can go back to the discussion concarning
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the PPC prcceeding on the high-voliage rata, I believe in
your earlier testimony you maentlcned that a formula was
established as well as 2 rate for the discount.

Do you know what the formula that was established
was?

A The formula in itself was a very, very complicated
process which we spent a considerable amount of cime -- not
we -- our attorneys, the PPC gtaff, and Peonnsvlvania Power
had their one specialist there. And they broke cn several
occasions to work on the formula, arnd then they agreed on
that formula.

The means of getting to that point was that
there was 30 ceats a -- I'm not goin? to trusct my memory
at this point, because I know it is in writing as part of
the order from Judge Caplin.

MS. URBAN: We have no further questions.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The Board has a gquestion at
this point.

Directing your attention to Applicantz Exhibit
87, the June 5 letter from you to Mr. Semmler of Pennsylvania
Power, had you had any conversations relating to this
proposed transfer prior to writing the letter on June 5 with
Mr, Semmler?

THE WITRESS: No. We were referring to the

letter agreement and chose to request the service at that
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time. This was just after I came on becard and had in-
stituted --

CHAIRMAN RIGLZER: Yocu hit Pennsvivania Power
cold, so to speak, with your leiter of June 57

THE WITNESS: T agree to that, in referring to
the letter agreement that they stated many years before that
they were ocurs for the taking when we chose o serve them.

I didn't really feel that was cold. They had
given them up tan years ago.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I'm trying te find cut ware
there 2any discussicns that preceded the letter,

THE WITNESS: 1ot from me. There mav have been
prior to that, but I'm not aware of thea.

CEAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr. Berger.

MR. STEVEN BERGER: I have no questions, your
Honor .

CEAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.

Thank you, Mr. Urian.

THE WITNESS: Thank ycu.

(Witness excused.)

MR, CHARNO: At this time the Department would
like to continue with the introduction of documents that
have been previously distributed.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Do you have no other witness

available?
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MR. CHARNO: No, we do not.

CHAIRMAN RIGLZR: I understand that your other
witn2es had to be reachaduled becauze of the flu.

At the rate we are c¢oing, I wisgh you would have
three avallable for each day. The parties are beginning
to understand what is important, and we have been able to
condensa the testimony.

MR. CEAPNO: W2 had been planning today and to-
morrow to ilutroduce the substantial portion of our exhibits
or documents. After that, we will have a full schedule of
witnesses.

CHAIRMAN RICLER: How many fact witnesscs do
you have on ycur 1list?

You started out with thirty-threze. Did I under-
stand that you condensed that list to seventzcen fact wit-
nesses? ;

MR. CHARNO: It would be commensurate with the
aumber of subpoenas we requested. I think that is approxi-
mataly seventeen. ‘

CHAIRMAN RICLER: Becau=2g based on the aexperiesnce
with your last two witnesses, where the Derartment obv;pucly
has thought about the questions it wants to ask and really
has done a fine job of presenting its direct examinatioa in
a limited time period, I think we can handle at least three

a day.
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So for planning purpoces maybe vou can work 7.
out that way with your witnesses.

MR. CHARNO: The Despacrtment would ~ffer as DJ-199
for identiflication a 2-page document beariang the numbers
118546 and ~-47. ‘Tha Department would olfer --

MR, LERACH: Give me a chance to lcok at them
befcre you move on,

What if any portion of the second page of DJ-199,
document 112547, do you oifer to prove the truth of the
matters assertad therein?

MR. CHARNO: fThe firgt and next to the last
paragraphs, vhich ares red-lined.

MR, LERACH: It might be batter to digcuse this
on the record now s¢ I will know in what fashion to proceed.
It will save us all perhaps some disagreements later.

| It seema to me to be improper te coffar --"f£f0r the
Justice Dspartment to be putting an entire document into
evidence which is as I understand how the socument puts in,
even though only porticns of it are red-lined, and then to
say, "We nffer this paragraph and aot another paragragh for
the truth of the matters assertsd therein.”

It is going to render ti~ detarmination of the
admissibility in consideratior of “hese items excendingly
complicated, it seems to ne.

Por instance, on this document we have in front
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of us now, the first paragraph purperts to reflect what
attornev Donaidson said, ard they want that to =scme in for the
truth.

Well, the sscond paragraph purports to reflect
what attorney Donaldson says, tut they den't want that to
come in for the truth.

T don't know how to sclve this prodblem other

than to say from my perspective it creates 2a substantial

problem of admissibility and will complicate matters.
If the Justice Departwent is going to offer a
document for its truth, it cught to offer the entire docu-

ment .
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bwl ! MR. STEVEY BERGER: May I make one comment in
- regard to what Mr, Lerach sald?
E If what Mr. Lerach said is the correct undar=-
4 standing of where the Beard is at ncw, then I have a

S misunderstanding as to whers ycu have bcen up to the

5 present time. It is my understanding that where the

7 Department of Justice is offering a document and they

8 red-line a porticn of that document, not oaly is it for the

g convenience of the Board and the Board will be directed

10 towards that, but it is my understanding that for purpcses

11 of findings and ceanclusions, all that would be allowed for

12 the Department to refsr to as far as that document is

i3 concerned is that which is red-lined, i.e., they could only

14 use those portions of the document rad-lined, so that you

15 were really treating it as an evidentiary matter and not as a
16 matter of ccnvenience.

17 Now, I would subscribe to what Mr. Lerach said,

18 and I think if a document comes into avidance, {t comas

18 into evidence and, if the Board in a lengthy document for

20 their own ccnvenience, would prefer the parfies to red-line
21 portions of it for their convenience, I think that is per-

22 fectly apprcpriate and with the mammoth amount cf documents
23 we have here, I think it is the right way to go. As far as

the question of admissibility of the document, I think you

get into a confusing situation there,

o B
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I don’t think that we have
the problem that Appllcants’ attorneys seem to think we
have , in that we have indicated that they could direct
our attention to any other portios of the document, and I'm
sure that if Mr., Larach wanted to aszert that, we
ghould consider tha second paragrash of the documant for the
truth of the matter asserted thers in that; absent objaction
from the Department, we would do so.

1f thera ia cbjection, we may hava a problem,
but I don't anticipata we will, in many instance=.

MR, STEVEN BERGER: ¥Ws started also to talk about,
well, {f the Departmxent vad~lines, and then the Applicants
want to, if you will, blue-line a2 pcrtion of the document,
you said that the failure of the Applicants to blue-line
other portions of it will not prejudice the Applicants,
as far as the document that tha Department intreduced,
and they would have a right at some subsequent time to
refer to unlined portiona of that exhibit for purpcses
of findings and conclusions.

I know that will be turned around when the
Applicants start their case, and we will have the same
problem,

CHAIPMAN RIGLER: All right.

MR, STEVEN BERGER: I'm suggesting, I think, if

a document comes in, it comes in. If somebody raises an
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argument as to whether or not it is coming in for the truth
of the facts assertsd therein cr otherwise, that is how

we would deal with certain portions of the document, but not
in terms of attaching evidentiary significance to lining

of documents,

CHAIRMAN RIGLCR: There is no evidentiary
significance as such. The purpcce of the red~lining is to
dirsct our sttenticn to that porticn of the ducment which
the introducing party feels is appropriate fer us to consider
in making findings related to the issuas in controversy.

And unred-lined portions, I suppcea, may be thought

to have no retevance tc any iszue that the 3ourd is c=iled
upon to decide,

MR, STEVEN BERGER: Well, I think we could go on with'

this in terms of what i3 going to happen,in terms of what happaé;

- ‘when the Board sits down with all of the documants, in ordez;
to make findings and conclusicas. You could be directed ‘o ;
a portion lined by the other party, and you think it is
inculpatory, and it is sxculpstory.
The Department didn*t point it out to you in that
context. What do you do in that situation? Do you rely on
it in making an adverse decisioca against tha Applicants?
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: We have indicated our conceorn

on the record.

MR. STEVEM BERGER: Could it be astablished that the
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rule would be that certainly {fcor the convenizance of the

Board and parties az wa go through the proceadings, red-

lining should be tharule with ragard to leagthy dociuaents,

but as to the admizsibility of docunents,thc docunent is
admitted and admitted for all purposog, unlesz an cbjection
is made with regard to whethar it is being adritted for the
truth of the fact or otherwise, and that it ahouldn't ba
incumbent on the other part to comas around and ‘solate those
portions that specifically the Eoard shouid direct their
attention to.

Por the tarms of adaissibility and adnissiea into
avidenca, I don't know that the red-lining should hava

significarce in terms o¢ ultimete i 2ings or conclusions.

MR, SMITH: My concern iz the sandbeguing effect

thatunlined documents have. ' 3

MR, STEVEN BERGER: That is my concern as well,
MR, SMITH: T think no matter what you do,
if there are poftions of a document that are -- if a docunent
is received into evidence and portions are not lined and
the other party has not had opportunity to address himself
to that portion, that portion should be giver less weight
at the minimum by the Board. I would say tiat the party
offering the document should, if he wants to have full weioht
given to all portions of it, should brin~ theoee up at the

time they are coming in,
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Do you have any trouble with
what Mr, Smith said? That that should be the burden c¢f the
party introducing the document.

MR, LERACH: The problom with Chat =-

MR, STEVEN BERGER: I hava nc problem as far as
that being the burden for purpcaca of conveniance aré for
purposes of directing the Beard to tha%t, which i3 really
important to the issuse that thoy have be=fcore them,

Now, 1f you are nmaiing that a rulas, thzt unless
good cause is shéwn at scme future tine achbody has a right
to refer to ancthorx portion_‘o! the document ¢that thay have
not red-lined --

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: We are talkiang in tarms cf the
introducing party. I'm asking what ia unyreasscnavle before
having the introducing party red~line the portions that he
wishes the Board to consider as bearing on the iszsues in
controversy and the Becard then ignoring neared-linaed
portions, unless some cther pa:'z calls them to the Board's
attention.

MR, STEVEN BERCER: You are setting up an

estoppel situation in terms of estopping a party irom relying

upon any portions of a document that had not besn lincd by

him that he introduced.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Right, what is the cbijectien to

requiring the other party then to telling the Board what
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portions of the document we snculd consider?

MR, STEVEN BERGER: A5 thincs evolve during a hearin
there are portions of documents thac¢ may not have been
relevant at tha time which becomo relevant &3 the proceeding
unfolds, What you are placing on the parties is a continuing

obliigation to review ==

CRAIRMAN RIGLER: #hy can’t vou g0 back to the documprt

andpoint that out?

MR, STEVEN BERGER: You could, but I think that is
an amazing task you are placing on tha party.

(Board confarcnce,)

MR, REYROLDS: Y have tried to stay out of this,
because I'm not sure what it 13, where it i=s we have been
and where we are going. I have & praoblem, because 23 I hava
understood the Board's procadura up to this pvoint, if a
lengthy document comes in with ¢ red-llining, then everything
is significant,and the Boavd has ncw iudicated if it has a
document ‘with no lines con it that == or that scme red lines
and some no red lines, 1; looks at the red=lining,

we have gotten iatreducad i ¢~ the proceeding
both on direct and cross z number of docurents which are
lengthy and the question “&s keen raiced as to why there is
no r.a-lininq ;nd the response haa bsen, becausa the whole
document is significant. I'm not sure now where we are with

respect to red-lining and tha significance or insicnificance
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of the material that is red-lined.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: 7Tha Board hasz 2laced an
obligation on the parties not to just intreduce a langthy
document which is 90 percent irvslevant to any iscue
under consideration. Thav 1s why ‘e went te a red-lining
rule, in order tn make these hearings workabla and efficient.

I’ seons to me if a party ailirmativaly represents
that the entire documant is rzlevant, we would take %that as
a reprezentation of Counsel and thom wo would concider the
entire document,

But that can't be used as a device to avoid red-
lining whers only a portion ie thought to be relsvant.

I don't understand your greblem caspletaly.
)
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MR. REYNOLDS: My only prcblea is that we are
ali on the same wavelenght ag to what we are saving is importan
o; not important, as to what the Board is going t{o consider
or not ccnsiZer.

We are probakly going to have documants in this cace
running into the thousands. I don't know tha extent to which
the Board will be able to go back and pick out in the tran-
script the testimeony where a statement was made with respect
to each of these documents and why there is no red line on
it or why where is a red line ca it or what significance is
to attache to the fact that there is no red lining or there
is red lining.

That is what I am concerned with, If ws are |
talking about red linirg for purpcses of relevance, tiaat the
docunents are coming incto evidences on an unsponsored basis or
sponsored basis where those proticans which the introducing
parties deem to be relzvant are red lined and that other
portions that the other parties dean to be significent eon
be broucht to the attention of the Beard at the apporpriate
time or at any time when thevy are able to do it,

I think I understand the rule or the preceedure

and I don't really feel that it does cauze 2 problen, I think !

wvhere we get into a problem is if we attach 3pecial
evidentiary weight to certain red lined portions and no

evidentiary weight to any of .he resct of tha document.
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Then, it ia incumbent on the non-introducing
party to flag at scme point in the hearing those portions
which are significant and to kecp tabs on that as we go
along so that the Board has a color schone in front of it

when it reads a document at the end cf the n2aring and every~

body is satisfied that they have picked up all of the relevant

portions of the document.

That is a tercibly onerous task to do that. If
the Board directs us to do that, we will obvisusly have to do
it. To me, it is cleaner and neater if we ave talking
about red 11n19q;uto have the dccument introduced and rule
on the l@nt!‘ibilitv of the document ia itz eatirety and to

.
have the introducing party do thz red lining for purposes

~of bringing the attenticn of the Board to the relevant

portions cof that documeat that they think are relevant
to their case and then for the other parties to direct
other ﬁortions of the document to the Board'z attention
in their proposed findings,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The only precblen I have with
that is --

MR. REYROLDS: That would werk on both sidaes of
the fence obvicun'ly, When our turn came to put on dircct,
it would work ehé same way.

CEAIPMAN RIGLER: The only problam I have with that
is if it is only when vou gubmit proposed findinas of fact

that you peint out what vou consider to be the councervailing

——— ——. i ——— . +
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considerations, in that docunent.

Then the introducing party has been cut off
from any opportunity to argue the significance of that
countervailing consideration.

MR, REYNOLDS: Okay, I undsrstand your concern.

I quess that the problem I have is thzt a prccedure that

we are following here of unsponsored cocuaents, where
everything is going in without witnesses or opportunity

tc cross-examine or what have you, I have a difficult time
trving %o determine when it is that soreboedy is ¢o go through
and flag what are sign.ficant or potentially significant
portions of this material that hav2 been intreduced by in
this cese, the Department of Justice.

I think that as the cass unfolds, and develcps
and as the evidence comes in, it may be that qoing back over
a good deal of this material at a time when we are toc sit
down and try to pull the racord teogether which ig really the
responsibility of developing procpesed findings and so on, that
that may be the first opportunity when we do focus on
certain portions of this material, that we fael are rzlevant.

I think if the Lepartment i3 going to intrcduce
this as evidence and is going tc decermine what part it
feels is relevant for its case, it has to live with the
situation that we are talking about of having that doccurent

which it has put in evidence being gcrething that may well
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MR. CHARNO: Mr. Chairman, my concerna are
similar to those that you expre 2ed., 7 den't ¢hink tha
Department has any problem with being held <o its red~lining
if somebody else is going “o indicate 'he relevant porcions.

It may well be that there would ke objoctions to
the admisgibility of certain porticn2 which night be desic-
nated by the Applicants.

For the instance wnere part 2f the doecurent might
conme in as an admission when it is zdverse wo thoir in-
terests, it might nct be admigsible by virtuae of its hearsay
nature and we might fael that by virtue ol itg salf-zerving
content that it shouldn't beccue part ¢f the recore,.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Here we do stumble on the rmle.
I do agree with Applicants that cordimarily if a cecument i
admitted the entire document is admitied.

MR. CHARNO: I certainly would have no objection =--

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: They are urging that the docu=-
ment core into evidence and then the step iz to red-line
the relevant portion.

I believe that is what Mr. Reynolds expracsed,
although we would have that retyped so we cun see exactly
what his proposal waes and then we can examine it after the
lunch hour.

I think I was with him up to that peint.

MR. CHARNO: I don':t think we have okjection %o
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doing it either way. Either the document is entively in
and the rad~lining is for purposes of alding the Board or
the red-lining is a restrictive rule ond it shonld be re-
strictive on both sides.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: It is for the purpese of aid-
ing the Board, but it is mora than that. Tt is to make the
entire hearing process ..anagable here where we have thou-
sands and thousands of pages of doucuuants.

It is more than a convenienca in thiz type of
case.

MR. CHARNO: Our oanly chiective iz that we
receive exactly the same treatment. We £find it impnterial
which methed the Board adoptq as long as if cne side rad-
lines the other side should czll the portions it conside:s_
relevant to the Board's attention and be beuni by those, or,
if the red-lining is an 2id, then the entire decument ¢oes
in and may be used by anycne a3 being ralsvant.

If the City of Claveland puts cn its casa,'gﬁ
may find new elements of our docurents that we fea2l are
significant that are breought out by the City*s caza.

I'm not sure we would find that in tinme to call it

to the Board's attention, just as the Applicants are not zure !

they could find it in time to draw it to the EBoard's at-
tention.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All partles -- 2t the end of thes

PP —
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hearings we intend to got right to woerk on the decision. It
would be the Board's current objective not te have a
lengthy delay between the conclusion o7 hearings and the
rendering of the decisica.

The Board will go %o work on the record immediately
We are not going to wait for the parties to file their pro-
posed findings. That is an advance word of warning to all
parties.

I think that probably we can develop some uniform
way of handling these documents that will he nonobjecticnable
to any party through the red-lining and through the blue-
lining.

The only prcblem I see is the problem of a non-
intxoducing party subgequently pointing in its findings ©o
a non-blue-lined portion of the documant, That is what
Mr. Smith had in mind when he was referring to sandbagginy.
That would be a party who knows it wants to uce a parugraph
in support of one of its proposed findings but dcesn’t
blue-line it and thereby deprives tha intrcducing apd red-
lining party of the oppertunity to argue with respect to
that paragraph.

I will come back to this aftar the lunch hour,
and I will ask all parties maybe to discuss iz,

I'm not sure all of Applicantz counsel are in

total agresment with respect to how they would preopose to
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treat these documents. I think evervone raccygnizas what the
objective i3, just as regponsiole counazl we 21, have an
cbligation to make the recori warkable.

I agsune it is understocd ¢hat the Deard's objec
tive is not to put a burden on anr’ party put really to place
the case in a managable framevork, and any propoeals t?;t zny
of the parties have with respsct to the rreacnent of docu~-
ments would assist us.

As you can sea, my current leaning ic to go
along with Mr. Reynolds’ statarent of the use of red-lining,
up to the point where a party gubsequantly wants to point
to some portion of the document which had nevar bean red- |
lined or blue=-lined. That ig the troublesome aspsct, and

I would appreciate the assistance of the parties in helping 1

us decide how we should resolve that one remaining issue.

If we do that, we could have a uriform cule that

would be agreeable to all partiea, I hope.

Is anyone in immadiate and violent disagreerent
with Mr. Reynolds' statement as to the procedura and the
use of the red-lining or blue-lining, up %o the point
vhere some paragraph is not designated which then appears
in proposed findings?

MR. STEVEN BEXCER: I would like to see the ;
statement myself and look at it over lunch, bu% I think

Mr. Reynolds started off by saying the whole document comes
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intc evidence.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: That i3 corrack. |

MR. STEVEN BERGER: On that basis, I weuld assume,
if it is in evidence, the party has the right to refer to
that which is in evidence in making oropoced findings,
unless the Board tells them otherwise.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: But that i3 the peint. Should
the Board tell him otherwise and should we all have an under-
standing so that the party iz not surpriszed? 2nd vwhat
should the terms of that underctanding be to be fair to the
parties and fair to the opposition party at that time?

MR. STEVEN BERGER: I think tha problex gces to
the question of admissibility.

What you are trying to establish is a rule
wvhere an entire docunment comes into avidence but it doesn’'t ==

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: But we would let the entire !
document into evidence. All we would be reguiring is that
the parties tell us which portions of the dociment théf‘want
us to consider.

MR. STEVEN BERGER: If they don't w--

CEAIRMAN RIGLER: Ve have no objection to admitting;
the entire document into evidence, and we would give the
parties the right to designate any part thev want for our
consideration. But at scme point I think that the parties

shculd be obliged to designate the portions they want us to
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blt 6 1 consider.
2 That obviouegly has rot ccmpletely aaswaered your
3 question, Mr. Lerach. Since we are coming back to it, we
4 should proceed with the intreductica.
5 MR, LERACH: I object to that, I started the
3 discussion, and I have more to say 2%tovi it. And I would

7 like the Board tc consider my thoughta.

8 If I am nct able to speak, i= wlll require me to
9 continus tc ask questions as we continue o ¢o through then.
0 : CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Ycu are able to continus your
1 presentation. We didn't mean to cut ycu off,

12 I thought you were finishead.

12 MR. LERACH: The whole red-lining business

14 started solely wi’'* reference to lengthy documents. The

15 Justice Department has in front of us 2 great numbher of

16 l1- and 2-page documents. The affsct of the red-lining is

17 to rip one sentence out cf context, or wwwo genteances, qr

i3 one paragraph. It is not deliberate., It iz the obvious

19 impact of it.

20 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Why don't vou ask us to consider
21 the entire document in those instancas now as they are

being identifiad?

MR. LERACH: Any short document, it seems to me,
should come in for the whole dccument., We shouldn't have

the red-lining on a 1- or 2-pace docsument,
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: 1 thought that wag part of the
rule.

MR. LERECH: T didn’t understand it that way.
And if that i3 the rule it will solve a gubstantial part
of the problem.

CEAIRMAN RICLER: Wasn't that the understanding?

Mr. Charno is nodding "!lo," and Mr., Goldberg,
"Yes."

MR. CHARNO: It is understood that was the way
they wers to ba introduced.

These were introduced in a fashion as if they
were multiple-page docurents. A2z wa evploined, t.at is
the reason for the red-lining.

Is it your ruling that, wich reapect to short
documents, the red-lining will be disregardal?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: It would bo more of a con-
venience because there we would parmit ~- the Boazd could
congider and would consider the entire document, and it
would not be necessary to blue-line it.

I believe that 1s the relief you are seeking,
Mr. Lerach.

MR. LERACH: Yes. And I'm afraid I have to ask
that new documents be substituted or that Je gheuld gét
out red markers and mark the whole document,

It is not fair to have 1- and 2- sage mamos with
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certain portions of it red-lined. I doa't think that is
fair to my client. I would like to expresa the same con-=
cern that motivated Mr. Smith regarding the sandbagging
issue. If a party puts a docurent into evidence, Lie has to
have read the whole document and undarstood it even if

he has chosen to red-line only a portion of it. It doesn't
strike me that subseguent relying on anotliex part ol the
document is sandbagging tnat partly.

When I put in the Loftuz letter regarding
Pitcairn, I recall Chairman Rigler asking, "Will this gtate-
ment, one not red-lined, come in for the truth of the state-
ment?" That statement was not particularly favorable to my
client, but I think we have to taka th2 good with the bad,
support what we see a2s good and rebut the bad.

Other than the practicality of hew to handle the
blue-lining with regard to documents -- would we have to
have an hour every day and say, "All right. We have read
the transcript, and everybody gst out your blue marker"?

It creates practical diffjculties.

To the excent ycu put your focus oa the intro-
ducing party, does that mean that the document has c¢o be
subsequently reintroduced with a blve mark on it, or, agaia,
do we all go back to that document and get & blue marker
out and find the sactions wa want tc mari?

CEAIRMAN RIGLER: For lencthy documents, we
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would require a designation by the non-introducing parxty.

MR, LERACH: That vculd beg all rzight. There
won't be many of those, and the burden won't be as great.

My line of coacern flows froa uging it oa the
gshorter documents which comprise +he grzat bulk of the evi-
dence we are seeing.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I had thoughi i¢ was understood
with respect to l- and 2~page Jdocuuents thit red-lining was
not necessary and that the entire docuiment would b2 con-
sidered. And I see that, altiwcugh tha S5taff racognized
that rule, that apparentlv somz of thes cther partiez vere
confused.

Let me reiterate that rule.

MR. STEVEN BERGER: Hight we cxpand it, your
Honcr? 1Is it l- aprd 2-page dccuments, aor do we want to
increase tl.e page limitation tc 5 or 10 pag .z, perhaps?

MR. GOLDBERG: tay I interject?

I would like to disagrez with your eharacteriza-
tion of the Staff's nodding. It wae not l-p2ge documents.
Our understanding was that the definition of short document
was a l-page document. Aaything beyond that would heve to

be red-~lined.

O ————
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MR, LERACH: We are reasonabla men and wve are all
attorneys in the room. Cersi:-l.a docurents oy their very nature
must be viewed in their entire contox: to understand them,
letters, memoranda of meatings, mamoranda of phone calls,
whatever, That is not the zame as the CAPCO basic operating
agraement or the Lewis Report or gomothing that is divided
into specification and may have a lot of cataegories that are
irrelevant,

CHAIRMAN RICLER: What abcut minutss of meeting
that run ten and twelve pagas?

MR, LERACH: If it ia a chronological minutes ==
something maybe in paragraph 1 and the fellow may come back
to it in paragraph 40 of the save meno. If the pavrson
has gone to his notas and typed the minutes up, it is not
necessarily clear thatycu can have the full flavor and
context of that meeting by looking at ane paragrapn of that
-‘oéi;é. I don't think an arbicrary rule wiil work,

| CHALN Aiv RIGLER: wun tie other hauld T think a praciaL
rule is necessary, because I don’t want arguaent down the
line abovut misuadeirslandiigs rslating tn whethor the entire
document should have heen suhject to the red-line rule., That
is why a page count striked me as a practical approach to
thatr-ublem,

MR. LERACH: With exceptions frcm time o time,

if the parties raise it, perhaps.
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MR. STEVEN BERGER: I take it the discusaion we
are having i3 trying to =ir everything =o that aftar lunch,
after we have had a chance to loock at that portion of the
tranacript that will be typed for us, we will bes abls to hone
in on it more specifically.

Mr. Charno was talling about introducing a
document that comes in because it s an admission, thsn
another portion of the document is sought to be blue~lined
and it does not coms in, because it is sclf-gerving., That
raises to me basic problems, whzther you are talking about it
ccming in, that other portion, sslf-gerving cne, whethar it
comes in, because in order to understand the red-lined
portion yo~ need it for contextual purposec or a par-v
has to establish its own besis for admissibility to a
document already in evidence, beyond it being as a matter
of context.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: We wouldn't favor requiring the
party to, in esscnca, get the doma_nt readmitctad.

MR, CHARNO: If I may, I think what I had in
mind was we had mulciple docunsnt docuinents, attachments to
initial docuemnts. While we might requast the admiesicn of
a cover nemorandum which for completeness will carry a group
of attachments which indicates somethiag we fo2l shows, say,
joint action by the pariiee who were audressad on tha

cover memorandum, and the attachments, unlike the cowver
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memorandum, we are intending for general circulation and
distribution outside the immedistas scove of the parties.
That would bas a case where for the truth of the
assertions ccntined in those documents intended for general
distribution, wve might have problews,
CEAIRMAN RIGLER: Anvthing else to be aired?
(Board Conference. )
SN CRAIRMAN PIGILER: Over the lunch hour we
wnat you also to consider whether if a document is
admigsible inits entirsty as we have indicated,it would
be understocd admitted, and if we come to & sandbageing
situation in which, in 2 preoposad finding, & party refers
our attantion in support of its position ¢o an unmarked
paragrpah, if that should affect the weight the Board
gives to gho context of thatunmarkaed paragravh, since
no party has hai opportunity to rebut whatever factua
material is asserted in that paragraph.
The other thing I would ilike you to do is
talk not only amcng Applicants, but I want the "pr-licinis to
talx with Justice and Staff to sse if the parties cau ¢cciee
vp with a uniform propocal. Our initial leaning ia that

we will ccntinue to raguire both red-lining and bluve-lining,

‘That no red-lining would be nacessary with respect to short

documents,

I thought that was an estibliched rule, at least
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with respect to cne~-page documents., As a practical matter
it should apply to two and maybe even three-page documeats,
I tend to agree with Mr, Lerach's point that
brief letters should be considarod in their entirety,
brief minutes should be considered in their entirety, but I
think that we do need scme practical cut-off point so that

we all know what {3 meant by briaf,

I want the parties to take a lcck at the transcript

pages, becausé the Board was, I think, generally in accord
with Mr., Reynold's statement of the understanding of the
use and purposa of red-lining,

And we would appreciate it if you could come back
to us with a joint proposal with respect to our treatment
of lengthy dccuments, if you can®t we wa.l go ahead and
issue our own rule.

The Board will be conferring over the lunch hour.
The cbjective should be the same for all of us, which iz to
make the hearing manageable.

We will take a short lunch hour todvs.

MR, CHARNO: One question. It seems with respect
to sandbagging, a relevant consideration is what kind of

briefing schedule are we going to hava,
I there are going to be reply briefs, there will

be sandbagging, regardless.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Pirst of all, I am not sure that

we are coing to take posthearing briefs, as guch,
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There may be a differenca betwecn nesthearing brilefs

and proposed findings and conzivsicns o7 l.w. Thoga

would have to come in on aun aceulornted schoaduled. 2y that
I'm talking as little as Zour weaia, [ was purfactly
serious , when I said that the Roard L3 going right to work
on our proposed findings,

The proposad {indings from the pariies will be
filed simultaneously., ULet's colva that right now.

Wa are nct geing to have one egida, then the other
side and then replies. We will piek powe datse at whieh
time all parties will put in their prepcsed findings.

We have not decldad yet waether reply findings
will be permitted. Probably not. Gut ve will as leasst
listen to the parties viewpoints with respest to reply
findings,

MR. REYNOLDS: IXf T could wait until zafter lunch,
I would like to make commant Lriefly on the schadule yoa
just outlined.

After I have had opportuvnity ©o look at tha
rules of the Commission and alao the Administrazive
Procedure Act, because I'n not clz=v ia my ovn nindé what
procedures are set forth there, but I have a fuzzy
recollection that it may outline somsthingy diffarsac,

I want to be clear before I Ao comment on that,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: nNight, Obvieusly, we intend to
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comply with the rules, absent a stipulation among all
parties that would enable us to reach che 1ls4ued more
rapidly.
But unless thera is somu rules ifupediemnt, our
thought would be for simultanecus filingu and for
e minimum time period before there finding: are filed.
Okay. Shall we come bLack at 1:407?
(vhereupon, 12:00 p.m., the hearing was

recessed, to reconvene at 1:40 p.m., this same day.)
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AFTERIIOCN SESSION

(1:55 p.m.)

MR. STEVEN BERGER: B2efeore we g. bachk to the
question of handling of bulky docnmaitg, vou asked me this
morning for a copy of the regulation of the “ederal Power
Commission relevant to tectizony thac Mr, Urian had given
with regard to the filiny of a rate fcr 65-kv gervics.

I will make available certainly to the Board a
copy of the regulation, but I would note that the relevant
portion of that regulation was get forth in our prehearing
fact brief at page 65 in case the Doard wanted an earliar
opportunity to review it.

CHRIRMAN RIGILZR: Okay.

MR. REYNOLDS: Mr, Chairmau, you asked that we
confer over the luncheon break concerning the marking of
documents, and we have undertaken to do that. And I'm going
to try to state what I believe to be a procedurc that we are
all substantially in agreement with and then, 0 the extent
there may be some differancs or variation, the other'parties

can clarify ic.

I will note that Mr. Hjelmfelt for the City was
not here this merning, and we have not coenferred with him.
So after we gaet through with all of this, we may have to go
around again if he doesn't agree wich it.

But I thank that the understanding or the general

L
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understanding that we have reached as a workable solution
to this problem: with the Poard's concurrence, would be to
follow the procecdure of red-lining in the wmargin with vo-
spect to documents that are more than five pages and, as
to those that are less than five pages, to proceed without
anybody marking the dccumsat.

On the larger documents, those in oxcess of
five pages, the proposal is that the sponsoring party will
red-line those portions of the document that it believes are
relevant, that the entire docunent would come into evidaence,
subject, of course, to the ruling on admigsibility, and
that the non-sponsoring parties or the other parties in the
proceeding would have an opportunity to designate cther
portions of the document that they deened relevant, also,
by using a red-line.

The proposal would not be to go t2 a two-coler
scheme but, both for Xeroxing purposes and also for the
purpogse of the Board's evaluation, that the better procedure
would be to have a single colored line to be applied by the
parties but that the non-sponsoring partics would have an
opportunity to designate relevant portiong and that that
should be done certainly as scon as possible but no later
than the closing of the record in the proceading.

I believe that Stafif wants to suggest a shorter

deadline than the one at the close of the record. My

S—
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fee.ing is that, since it may well be necasssary with
respect to certain docunments tc use them at a later date
with witnesses down the line, that the closgsing of the
record is at least a general rule tnat could be applied
in a workable fashion.

As to documents that ars in the corder, at the
close of the procecding, and have portions that are not
marked, this i3 the documents in excess c¢f five pages, it
would be Applicants' view ~- 2nd I believe that this is
shared by evarybody, but I will let Justice and the Staff
commernt on it -- that, if the Boari's attention is directed
to non-marked portions of those largar decuments in proposed
findings or other post-hearing £filings, that the Board would
then attach whatever weight it felt appropriate, taking into
consideration the sandbagging concern that Mz, Smith sug-
gested or other considerations that it felt might go to the
weicht,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You agrze that it would be
appropriate for the Board tc perhaps give different weight
to portions not previously marked?

MR. REYNOLDS: After the opportunity has besn given
up through the close of the recoxrd for all parties to mark
those portions of the larger dccuments that were deened
relevant. Then I think it would be appropriate for the

Board to consider anon-marked portions cf larger documents,
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but the weight that it would attach to them would, it geems
to me, at least in part depend on wherhar there hsd
been a marking or not keen a mariing.

S0 that wvould be an approprlate consideration
to make at that time. I think that iz he genaral urnder-
standing.

CHAIRMAN RICGLER: That is tie understanding of
all Applicante?

MR. Reynoldz; I have talked to all Applicants
and Mr, Charno and the Staff, and I think that what I have
represented or tried to represent i3 & consenans that the
Board asked us to come back with.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: It deflnitaly is tha consenczus
of all Applicants?

MR. REYNOLDS: That is correct, sir.

CHAIRMAN R’ SLER: Now, w9 go to My. Chazro.

Is that your understanding of the congensuz?

MR. CHARNO: Well, I have one clarification,

It is my understanding that, with rospact to
documents of five pages or less in lengih, that they will ke
regarded as relevant in their entirety and any red-lining
will be ignored, and there will ba no further addition of
lines Ly anyone elze.

MR. REYNOLDS: That would be my understanding.

I propose we substitute those documrents that

B ———
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are already in the record that are under five pages and
have red~lining. It may well be that the Board at this
point won't be bothered, but if we have a record we have
to send up on appeal this will not ke one of the easiest
issues to brief.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: We would not encourage you
to do it, because I can assure yvou that the Board would be
capable cn short documentz of disregarding the red lines
if we adopt this rule,

We will not foreclose you that opportuaity, but
I'm trying to save you unnecessary hurden.

Other than that, is that your agrsemenc, Mr.
Charno?

MR, CHARNO: I think Steff is going to say soce-
thing abcut the timing. Ve are in substancial agreement
with Staff's problen.

MR. GOLD2ERG: I certainly zgree with the state-
ment »- Mr. Reynolds that there should be no red-lining by
a non-gpongoring party any later than the close of the
record.

I won't go go far as to permit a non-sponaoring
party to be afforded that entire period of time in which
to red-line documents., I think -~

CEAIRMAN RIGLER: W%Wait a minute.

you agree tha*t non-sponsoring parties do have
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the obligation to red-line what tihecy consider %o be rele-~
vant or gignificant portions ci the document. Your only
quarrel is to when that red-linirg should de done. 1Iis

that correct?

MR. GOLDBERG: Yes. It certainly shouid not be
done after the close of the record. That is something we
can agree on.

I would propose & shorter period of time, how-
ever, in which to allow a non-sponzoring party tc red-line
a document.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What is your proposal?

MR. GOLDBERG: First, I propose if a decuneant
is introduced throuch a witness the red~lining by the non-
sponsoring parties should be dene whila that witéess ie
avajlable.

There is a sericus preobkler if a docuwment comes
in through a witness and after the witness is Jdilsnizsel a

non-spongoring party red-lines a portiocn of zhat document.

It may necessitate recalling a witness or creating all kinds

of documents.

I urge that a non-agponsoring party red-line a
document introduced throu~. " w.tness while the witness is
avalilable.

Purthermore, if we aave 2 docunent which iz an

unsponsored exhibit, I think that much more reasonable tine

e e S ———— S s, S S———

B —— —— —— . — — ——— T
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should be set forth which is rot nearly as long as the
cleo. < of the record, namely, a week, perhaps, after that
document is introduced the non-sponsoring partiss should,

I believe, red~line the document.

The document is made available to all parties in
advaace of its intreduction into evidence, and I see 1O
problem with the non-sponsoring parties reviewing the
document at that time and determining what portions they

wish to red-lina.
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MR, STEVEN BERCER: Your Honer, parhas I can hav @
point of clzrification. I didén’t undarstand reall the
necessity for red-lining of deocussnie whore you have a
witness on the stand. I thought our orincipal problen was
with regard to unsponsorsed documanti and the red-lining of
those documents. Vhere you have 2 witness con the stard, I
thirk the importance of a documeni and the oxten% %o which
the witness can speak to the quesclon, is what we are
involved with,

CHAIRMAN RICLER: I disagree, if the witness is
addressing a 100-page schedule, for exaple, of the Paderal
Power Commizsion or a 35-page memor:zndun of understamniing ascnc
CAPCO ccompanies, «( theayh that docunent: prcbably would ba
J.x;'troduced ir its entirbty. I think ths wTuia should acply
to langthy documesnts whether or not thav ars introcrosd
through a witness, Mr, ﬁezgar.

MR, STEVEN BERGZR: Lat me raise the guastion of, if
you have a 55-page document and a witness is questionad
sbout a single paragraph of that document and other p.oticns
of that document are redlined and not addrosszod to that
witness, are we going to have cffers of proof in regard to
other portions of the lergs document which have not baen
addressed by the witness and they have aonzthele2ze bean

broughe Lo the avicnbtice of “hw Teard sid rrt helng supporied?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: It sesms to me that would be up €

|
——— e ——" —— > —]

|
|
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the cpposing party to raise at the time of cross—-examination,
because the party calling the witneszs would be tha party
obligated tc do the rad~lining.

MR. REYNOLDS: It may wall bae that there sare
orticns of a deocument that the party calling the witness
deemed significant and portions that I mighit feel are more
significant, but T don’t want to go into them with this
witness.

I may want to co into it with another witness
I may call two months from now. A tim2 limit on when I am
to come in and red-line other prctions of it would, Y think
be detrimental in that gituaticn to my putting
on my cagce., I have == I really don't think we are getting
into a situation where we are goiag to play games on tiawing
of red-lining and sc on. We cbviously on unsponsored

dccuments-- I have had a pile which ig very large, which

I have been trying to get through, and I haven’t besn able to

read through them initially, and to put a time limit con deing

that with everything elea that is going on in this hecring
is something I am going to have a difficult time meeting,
which {s whyI propcose as an outside date, the clos2e of the
record.

I think we ars all responsible lavyers and wa are
going to try to get this information tn the Board and got

ocur case on on an orderly fashion, a&& proupily as we can and
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move this thing along a3 quickly as pozsible,

I*m not gcing o suggast that in order to hold out

! anything from the Zcerd or othar parties, but it is on the

outside limit of what I think i3 manageable and necessary.
MR, GCLDDERC: I'm concermad about introducing
a documant through a witnoss and having a later party
after the witness had bean excuszed, zaying a certain
porticn of thatdocument is significent and relevent and wants
to red=line that docvment. Even though he may balieva ¢t
is not related to the witness® testincny, we may belicya
it is an appropriate subject for that witnesc, and the wiiness
may have baen able to explain or coonter the arcument by the
nonspensoring party in red-lining that perticn of the
document.
That is why I urge there be a raasonabl tige
limit on red-lining portions of documents which coma in
through witnasses, becauvss we may believe that that witness
can clear up matiers with ;espact to the porticns that are
red-1ine by the nensponsoring party.

S eme—.  CHATRMAN RIGLER: Mr, Saith points  out that

giving you a one-weak dmiay woﬁldn’t solva your prcblem,
because you would have to address your quastions to the
witness while he was precent and on the stand.

MR, GOLT2ERG: My one wagk prepocal wae for

unsponsored exhibits. My propocal for documants which
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came in through witnesses was that the red-lining be done
while the witness is hare and availabls,

CBAIRMAN RIGLER: That is practically impessible,.
if you put in a substantial nurber of schedules through
a witness., Let’s say you have 1,000 pages introduced
through a witnesz, That means that opposition counsel would
have to go through tihosze 10 ragas during the day or so
that the witness is on the stand znd do all thelr red-lining,

MR, GOLDBERG: But thay havas to go through the
documents to formulate objacticns tc the problems any way.

As a matter of fact we have bdaen asked to identify
the documants one day and they ara admitted into avidence
the next dav,

CHAIRMAYN RICLZR: That may not be necessarily.
Because they are only concerning themselves with the
red-lined portions of the sponsoring party.

MR. GOLDBERG: T would then at least ask for
a rule which would requira the nonsgponscring party to red-
line portions of the documant which do rslate to the testi-
mony of the witnass insofar =g possibla.,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Don't you think that is something
the Board could take into account? If there were an araa
as to which the witnass obvicusly was qualificd to give
information and the other partiez didn't raise that until

after he had left the stand and tried to red~line it, would
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not that affect any weight we would give to the consideration
we would giv+ to the red-linsd por:zion? i

¥ GOLDBZRG: Ve are agr2ed that there will
not be red 1i. ng after the clese of tha hearing.

Por the first ¢ime in the prcposed findings
parties will not ba allowed to point to portions of the
dcounents not rad~lined, Iwould like to avoid the problem
of getting to tha closz of this eharing and having numerous |
documents, all of a sudden, red-lined and being left in a
position where other parties cannct adequately awplaia their

position on those portions.

CEAIRMAN RIGLER: Ycu may have just mizatataed

the stipulaticn,

U ——

MR, STEVEN BERGER: Mr. Golcberg statad wa don’t
want the situation at the closing of thr record to bs taht

any party will be referring ¢o an unlianed porticn of a

———— ——— b — . ———

ddcunznt in excass of five pages in making his propeosed
findings. I beliave the stipulation that lr. Reynolds
spoke of earlier allowad for that and that thas questicn of i
weight that was presented in terms of 1t not having bsen lined
prior thereto.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Was that yvour undarstanding,
Mr. Goldberg?

MR. GOLDBER(: yeg, if I nisepcke I apologize.
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: We ara just trying to get things

clarified.

MR, GOLDBERG: I would certainly like the Board

to consider the weight to be attached to portions of

documents which are brought to the Board's attention for the

first time in proposed findinge. I hope the Board urges
all parties to avoid that whenever poasibdle.

(Board conference,)

MR, GOLDBERG: Before lunch you menticnad a
distinction betwsen post-trial briefs znd proposed =-

CHAIRM2AN RIGLER: I misspoke on that, I will
speak to that in a minute,

MR, GOLDEERG: What I wanted t« comment on is
when I rethink your statement zbout simultaneous filings

of proposed findings, assuming that will be the case and

that there will be no additional briefing by the parties, I

really have 2z problem with a party coming in after the

close c¢f the hearing =—-
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CHAIRMAN RICLER: All right. I will speak on
that point a .ittle bit nmors.

The Board will basically approve the aoresment
worked out by the parties with minor modifications,

First, in substitutiocn for the “ive pages pro-
posed by the parties, we will maka the ruiing applv to
documents three paces or less with rezpect =0 the no red-
lining provision.

MR, REYNOLDS: May I ask by way of clarificatien,
is tliat documents three pages or l2saz -- erhibitz -- do we
include the attachments in cur vage count. or ars we talking
about correegpondence”

CHAIRMAN RIGLZR: It would be an exhidit cf three
or l:sg pages.

| MR. REYNOLDS: All right.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: For exhibitsz of three cor less
pages, nc red-lining would be reguired.

Secondly, we want to assure the parties that we

would, for documents already in the record, exhibits al-

ready in the record, attach no significance to non-red-lining.

That is, we will take th2 entire docuxent as being devoid
of any markjings.

This goes back to the point about burden. We
will reread the entire document for all documants or

exhibits three pages or iess. The fact that comething is
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not red-lined will be no more important than the fact that
something is rad-iined.

The Boaréd will adopt the cloae of the reccrd time
period propoaed by the Applicants; however, if there is
an abusa of that rule that would be prejudicial we will
consider reopening the record or coculd consider the lack
of opportunity to rebut an extensive number of documents
treated in tha+ fashicn.

Other than the fact that we have overruled scne
oi the objections of the Staff or Justice, is there actual
objection to the adoption of that rule bv the Board?

MR, CHARNO: Not by the Department.

MR. GOLDBERG: Are you still allowing for a
party to come in after the close of th2 record and zoint o
a portion of a document, considering you may give that
less weight?

CHAIRMAR RIGLER: That is right.

MR. GCLDBERG: If smo, in recconsidaring what may
be the Board rule about simultaneous £iling of provosed
findings -~

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Let me take #hat up with you

MR. REYIOLDS: 32Refore we meve on to thai, I
would like to add cne further comment to clear this ud.

There ave ia the record at the pregsent Lime

- —————— = A
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documents or exhibits in exceszs of thiree pages which have

been marked with some red-lining, and I am not sure that
at the time the underetanding as ¢o the az2icnificance of
the red-lining wa; fully appreciatad.

I have discussed this with Staff and Justice
a few minutes ago, and if we could propouse and the Board
could agree we would like to have until the cloze of the
City's case for all parties to have an cpportunizy to go
back, all the sponsoring parties to have opportunity tec go
pack and, with respect to those exihibitas in exceses of three
pages, either alter the marking or remove the marking as the
case may be, so that now the documants that are ia the
record are going to be congistent with the present nnder-
standing that the Board has announcsd.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Heariang ro objection to that
proposal, it will be adopted.

Okay. At the end of the merning proceedings wve
got into discuasion with respect to the Board's experiences
with respect to filings of findings of fact and conclusions
of law. I misspoke witl raspect to the filing of briefs.

They aras ermitted by the rules, and we would
expaect a unified document, or perheps a uniform date for
filing of briefs and findings.

Rule 2.754(A) in soma respectzs doces not ride

squarely wita Rule 2.,754(B). Turning 2o Part (B} of the



5064

rule, we note that the party with the burden of pircof has
15 days after the record is closed to file the propss
findings and briefs.

I think we are agread that that would be the
City, the Department of Justice and the Staif for any ex-
ceptions that are applicable to the Staff.,

The rule then provides that other parties -- which
in this case would be Applicants -- would have 25 days to
file in essence their findings, which might iacliuvde answer-
ing £indings.

it alzo provides at that point, however, that
the Staff has 30 days not withetanding the fact thai the
staff is one of the parties with the burden of przoef in
this particular proceeding, which would scem te uadarcut
tha purpose of the rule in allowing the Applicanis 0 have
opportunity to answer any filings that the 3waff had made.

Part 3 of the rule provides that parties with
the burder of procf have 5 days after they receive wﬁat
would in this case be the Applicaats’' findings during which
they might file. It applies to Applicants' proposed find-
ings and briefs.

The Board had indicated before lunch that we
thought an interval of 4 weeks was appropriate for simal-~
taneous filings by all partiesz. We bslieve that would be

consistent with this rula, or at least would not do violence
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blt § 1 to this rule. We are not making any ruling today because
2 we want to get the comment and remarke the parties would
3 have.
4 Our tentative approach would be to give all
5 parties 20 days after the close of the record for simul-
6 tanecus filing of proposed findings, conclusions and briefs.
7 We would then permit the parties some additional pericd --

8 we would permit all parties some additional period to

g reply to the initial filings. Whether that period would be

10 5 or 10 days, I don't know; but that is the interval we
1" are considering right now.
12 I believe that :hat might answer some cf the
13 ! Staff's objections as we made our ruling on the red-liaing
14 of the documents, Mr, Goldberc.
15 MR. GOLDBERG: Yes, sir.
16 MR. REYNOLDS: I appreciate that the Bcard has
17 just announced a tentative ruling, but I want to aanounce
16 a tentative objection on behalf of Applicants, just so the
19 reccrd is clear with respect to the Ecard’s inclinaticn to
"5 require simultaneous filings of propos=d findinéa at the
Bndls 21 close of the case. :
Beginl9 , CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The Applicanits would prefer
23 to have a three-stage process of filing, anzwar and rsply.
24 Is that correct?

- MR. YHOLDS: I believe that would be consistent




blt €

[

4

0w

1

i3

14

15

16

-t
~3

18

&

—

i

5066

with the mles herz.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What we have suggested is not
inconsisteat with those rules. hut we haove awnandad uean
the period.

MR, REYNOLDS: I appreciata that, but the 4if-
ficulty I have with simultansoua filings co2s haclh: o tha
bedrock principla of who has the burcen ani, therelore.
the extent to which Applicants should be gotiing up atraumen
and krecking them down before they hear what it is <het
the other cide proposes o e iindinge of fast in thia nro=-
ceeding.

CHAIRMAN RICLER: You needa't answer thic now,

S35 -

but how do we treat that portlon of :ixe rule vhich zppacsntly

allows the Staff to co last in any eveni?

MR, REYNOLDS: I think I know what ¢the problom
is with the rule aad the problez we are in hare, and I
believe it is addressed to the £act that thoe rvrie was
couched with the safety and environmonta tearings in mind,
where the burden is on the other side, 22d hara we zre tall-
ing about ar antitruat rrocerding where 4he Lurden is not
on *he Applicants but on the Staff, Doparémant and the City.

I think that iz why the ruls is franed the wvay

it is and why we rus into chis kind of problen sy strice

‘¢ Therence to ths rule.

For that reascn, it mor be that some ad justment

T U ———
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blt 7 i need3 to be made in terms of the Staff's f£ilings ian this
B particular case. But really my point now -~ and I am not
3 prepared to argue fully -~ I do feel at thiz particular time
4 quite strongly that a simultancous filing of proposed fincings
S by the Applicants, at the sza2me time as other parties, is
6 inappropriate in this particular kind of proceeding.
7 I didn't want the ra2cord to show, when the

8 Board had first indicated it was leaning in that dixection,

a that Applicants were leaning in the other direction.

10 CHAIRMAN RIGLZR: All right.

i MR. CHARNO: Mr. Chairman, looking at 2.754(B),
12 it seems to me that 1s wholly discretionary and the cnly
13 thing mandatory about 2.754 at all is what iz contained in
14 (A) , which says that all of the parties gat a shot a:i pro-

15 posed findings and conclusions and a posthearing briaf.
16 I think the schadule is eatirely digcrationary
17 with the Board. The Department hags no strony feelings one

18 way or the other about whether it should be sequentizl or

19 % simul taneouse.
20 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.
21 One reason w2 have raised this as early as ve

have is to give all of the parties an opportunity %o call
to our attention any Appeal Board or C-mmiassion rulings which

may have a bearing on ocur treatmant.

8 B B

Ve may b2 in a first impressicn sitrvatlon rnince




blt 8

-

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

n

1

B B 8 B

5063

this is a contested antitrust proceeding and there have been
very few of those thus far in this syscam.

Are you ready to proceed, Mr. Charno?

MR, CEARNC: Yes.

The Department would offer for idantification as
DJ Exhibit 200 a multi-page dccument, the first page of
which states, after -- and the first line of which says
"Albert J, Bader, Jr., being duly sworn."

The affidavit consists of sixtesn docunments
which comprise the package.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The entire package is to be
designated as Department Exhibit 2007

MR. CHARNO: VYes,

We would mark DJ-201 a document with the numbers
118541 through =545.

MR. RIESER: Mr. Chairman; I think this raises

a problem of the implenentation of your zruling.

This consists of one cover memorandtm and two

separate 2-paga documents, one a letter and the other
another 2-page memorandum,

Now, in an instance likz that, should the thing
be red-lined, or do we consider that one of the short dccumentyu

that don‘t need to be red-linzd?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I don't know how many times

we will have something iike this.

- e G i —
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We will treat it under the short documeat rule,

however.

MR. RIESER: It is tc be treated under the short

document rula?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Rxhibit 201 can be treated that
way.

MR. REYNOLDS: That 18 why I asked about exhibits
versus documents.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You are right.

What we will have to do is break it down into
separate exhibits or it will be subject to the red-line rule.

You can do it either way. It is either a S5-page
exhibit, in which case red-~lining applies, or it is three
separate exhibits, in which red-lining doesn't apply.

MR. CHARNO: The Department has cfferzd a number
of docunents where there are attachments. We have no
interest whatsoever in the attachnents and are including
them in conformity with the need to make a complete offering
on the record.

If we are going to have to bresak it dgwn in
three exhibits, we will have & number of droppred exhibits
because we will not intrcduce scma of the aitachments
standing alone.

MR. LERACH: Mr. Chairman, I don't think this

happens all that frequently. Perhaps it would be better
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blt 10 1 to preserve the integrity of the ruls and just parmit an
2 exception to it as circumstances reguire.
3 CEAIRMAN RIGLER: Your other Eprplicantz apparently
4 disagree wita you.
. | MR. LERACH: I'm not surprised to hear. It is
6 an increasing occurrence.
- oA MR. REYNOLDS: I am not sure I disacree. But
8 a? this stage, if we have a record here that at some point

- may be used before the Appeal Board or in a court, it will

10 be hard to find a transcript reference where it would indi-

11 cate that this is an exception.
12 If it is not that frequent, we ought to red-line
13 those exhibits that are over three pages, The Justice

14 Department has already red-lined thiz one. As a practical

End 19 15 matter, we have gone over the hill with this one.

16
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MR, RIESER: If now would an appropriata tima to deo
that, I think Duquesne would request that all of the pages
of this exhibit be red-lined.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right, With reapect to
Document 201, the Bcard will trezat all five pages &s
red-lined,.

MR, REISER: Bxhibit 201.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Rignt.

MR. CHARNO: The Departmoent would offer as
DJ-202, a documant bearing the identificaticn nunbers
105093 through 95, We would offer as DJ=203 ~=-

MR, SMITH: Where might we find those?

MR, CHARNO: The Department would offer as
DJ=203 for identificatiocn a one-page document baaring
the number 1050396,

The Department would offer as DI-204 for
identification, a two-page document bearing the numbern
105081 through 82,

The Department would offar as DJ-205 for
identification, a document bearing the numbers 105037
through 089,

The Department would offer as DJ-206 for
identification a one-page document numbered 105080.

MR, RIESERs Mr, Chairman, would it be approprlate

at the time the docuamnts are ldentified to =3k for offers of
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proof before they are moved in.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Yas,

because they all seemed draft of vespcuses., I wonderad

MR. CHARNO: We do. We offer these sarlas of
docunents as evidence of the fact that drafi roplies ware
and use these doucrents to show the distribution of thase.
letters in draft and the evolution of a ccnsentual
response by the differeat memorandumaz cof CAPCO, amcunting
to concerted acticn.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Continue,

MR. CHARNO: The Department would offer as
DJ=207 for identification a one-page dccument numbered
105060, We have certain stipulationz that we hava
reached with Applicants or Counsel for Duquesne Light with
r;lpcct to those documents which,i{f {t’3 agteeéble we will
read into the record at the time we mova thci? addition.

Department offers as DI-208 for idantifiéaﬁion.
a three-page documant numbered 113705, on the socond page
the number is illegible and the third page is numbered

| 709,

MR. REYNOLDS: What is tha data of the neccnd?

5072

MR, RIESER: If it would, could I ask for cffers

of proof == I have waited throcugh 202, 203, 204, 20S, 206,

if you had a general offer of proof with respect ¢o those?

prepared by Duquesne as of the datas irdicazd om the replies

— e — . w—
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MR, CHARNO: December 5, 1967,

MR, REYNOLDS: McCabe to Pleger.

MR, CHARNO: VYez2., We would offer as DJ-202 for
{dentification, a document numbered 105059,

Wwe would offer as DJ-210 for identification
a three-page document numbered 105056 through 58,

We would offer ss DJ~21l1 a one-paga document
nunbered 1196795,

We note for the recoré¢ at this time we do not
have a Xerox copy or copy of any type available, Absent
the Xerox cover note stamped cn the lower left-hand corner
of this cory of the document,

MR, REYNOLDS: What i3 tha difference betveen
Internal 79 and Internal 1050537

MR, CHARNO1 Difference between Exhibit 211
for identification and Documant 1C5053 is that in Exhibit
211 the last name in the internal distribution is checked,
Mr. G. D, Munsch, Jr,

On 105053 none of the carbon~copied parts

are checked.
: . MR, REYNOLDS: Okay.
. MR, CHARNOs We would offer for identific:tion
as DJ-212, a one-pags document numbered 103053,
We would offer ss DJ~213 for identification a

one-page Adncument numbered 105052,
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we would offer as DJ-214 for identification,
a one-page document numbered 119682,

We would offer as DJ-215 for identificaticn,
a one-page document numbared 105042,

we would offer as DJ-216 for identificaticn
a three-page document numbercd 103038 through £0.

MR, RIESER: Could I ask for offer of proof

.

on this ona?

MR. CHARNO: Tha Department would intend to
prove through DJ-216, the similarity of language and
timing of the Duquesne Light respcnse in relation to those
of the other CAPCO companies.

MR. RIESER: Of the Dugu=sne responsa?

MR, CHARNC: Of the draft letters which wexe
ultimately, we would prove throuch other documents,
finalized until responsea.

The Department would offer as C0J-217 for
{dentification a one-page document nuzbered 105037.

The Department would offer as =-- the Dopartment
would offer as -=- the napazem-n§ would like to withdraw
the next evidence which {s in evidence as NRC~d.

- MR, RIESER: That is your document number 105022,

MP. CHARNO: And 333 that is correct,

The Department would offer as DIJ-218 for

{dentification a two~page document numbered 105085 and 36.

EREREEE

b
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MR, CHARNO: The Department hod just offerad
as DJ-218 for identification z 2-page document wbared
105085 and -36.

The Departaent would offer as DJ-219 for iden-
tification a document numbecred 119707.

MR. REYNOLD3: 119 or 1157

MR. CHARKO: 119,

it is a January 2, 15468, letter.

The Dapartment would cfifer ag DJ-220 for identi-

fication a 2-page document numbered 103072 through ~73.

The Cepartmant would offer as DI=-221 for identifi-

cation a l-page document nuabered 105043, That would ke
a =-- you can't read the number?
MR. STEVEN 3ERGER: It Iis a pretiy rough copr.
MR. CHARNO: Wa would note for thz record thac

105043, the body of the latter is in cvidence 23 &pp

b

icants
60, but the carbon copies are only availshle on theo
Department's Exhibit 221 for identification.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I have a quaation about it.

At the top of mine, I see a name, Fhillip A.
Fletcher, Chairman of the Board, writtea ia irk, What is
the significance of that netation?

MR, CHARNO: The Departnent cannot plass that

notation on the document.

MR. REYNOLDS: My copy has “Chairman of the Board,

———— — . ———— —
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puguesne Light Company.”

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Yes.
MR. CHARNO: We would note that this copy is
indicated to go tc Mr. Fletcher in the carboas in thas
lower lefthand corner, and the choeck is by his naase.

MR, SMITH: I see what could be a check, just
a tail end of it, Mr. Charno, dut it is not clacr that it
is a check.

CEAIRMAN RIGLER: I alzo have some initials ab
Philip A. Pletcher at the very botioa.

(Mr. Charno handing documen: to Mr, Lorach.)

MR, LERACH: It is a better check than oux
check, but it is gtill not terribly cliear.

CBAIRMAN RIGLER: #x, Laracin, I don't knsw if
you are familiar with your client's corporats oificers!

handwriting. Are those Mr., Fletcher's initzialg ovaers hiz

typed name at the very bottcox, or can vou dateruins that?

MR, LERACH: HMr. Flatchey retixal from Chn
company in '68, but I have an agr2ement with the Justico
Depariment that I will submit certain of the documanis to
gsomeone at the company who is femilior with his initials
and we will get a stipulation up as to his Initlals.

MR. CHARNO: Ve would cfier 23 J Exhibit 222
This is

for identification a document numbaresd 113539,

a Februazry 6 lettar, 1968, from McoCake to Greensledz.

- e co—
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We would offer as DJ-222 for identificacion a
l-page dcoument bearing the number 1193652 ==

MR. RIESIER: Could yvou identify that Zor us,
please?

MR, CHEARYNO: That woulé e & lenoge deourent, lgt-
ter from Victor 7. Greensliade, —with Mr. Groanslada's
initials, to Robert P, McCabe, dated Fabruaxy 21. 1953.

MR. RIESER: What jdentificaticn nmikaer did ic
have?

MR, CEARMO: 11°94823.

FR, SHITH: 2re t¢hose liaed cazlon indizativas
significant?

MR. CHARNO:

(5]

would r2ad thio thixd one a

|

"Leslie Eenry.®

MR. LERACH: I think it is "Lezlis Senry.”
*Hexry" is the last nane.

MR. CHARNO: The Departmant would coifar Jor
idertification as DJ-224 a2 l-page document banring Sha numsor
119717.

Por clarification of the record at this point,
we have been unable to reach z stipuliation on 211 of Lo
Department's exhibits with Dugquacne Light at this tine.
Should, for example, with respact o thig docimient we b2
able to reach a stipulation that a copy of MRC-3, of whien

this is a copy, was found or is found in Dumuesnz's f£iles,

. - ——— ——
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we will withdraw this exhibit to clarify the record,

MR. LERACH: You havea't agkad mo for that ona

MR. CHARNO: I'm sorry. I thought we had.

MR. LERACH: Does NRC-3 show us getting a copy?

MR. CHARMNO: There are no carbong indizated

Wo.

The Department would cffer as DJ-225 fer identi-

fication a l-page documant beariug ths number 119716,

The Department woulld offer as DC-226 for identifl-
the uucberc 105074 zhrough

caticn a 2-page document bhearin

~75.
The Departnent would cffar 2s DJ-227 Zor identi-
fication a l-page document haaring the numbor 1050886,
The Department would offer asg DJI-228 for idantifi-

cation a 2-page document bearing the nuapers 17505C

chrough
-51 .
Tre Department would offer &3 DJ-225 {or idecnti-

fication a l-page dccument numcarad 112890,

The Department would cifer as DJI-230 Ieor identi-

fication a l-page docunent numbered 119621,

- .

The Department would oifer asz DJ7-231 fer

-

decurment nuncered 1191735,

anti-

14
O

fication 5

The Departnent wouald offer as fcr idanti-

fication dccument numbared 105071,

ST .
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The Dapartment would cffer as DJ-223 a cocument
nunbared 135267 through =70.

MR. RIESER: There 1s a blank page batuazen your
document 195068 and -0G9. X3 that gupposed £9 he thers?

MR, CHARNO: We don't have a2 blank pag2 or anv-
thing batween thosa two pages.

You do have a 4-page exhibit?

MR. RIESER: Now it is four pnages.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: This exhibit i3 more than
three pages long. Is therae any rortion that sheuld be
red-lined?

MR, CHARKO: We would consider the entire erxhilit
relevant.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I see you havs an eavelops &nd
postmark in here. What are you going %o show as to zhe
dates invelved here, iMr. Charpo?

MR. CHARNO: Nothing mcre than that was tronas-
mittad on January 10 rather than January 2.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You imgan that the letcer
signed by Mr. McCabe on the Borough of Pitcairn staticne=
dated January 2 in fact was tragsmittsd in tha eavelopa
which shows a postmark date of January 10?

MR, CHARNC: By the Toledo Edison Conpany to
the Duquesne Light Company.

I have no deoubt that it wes mailed on January 2

)
i
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by Mx. McCabe to Mr, Davis.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: .4l right.

MR, CHARNO: The Departaent weuld ldantilr as
DJ- 234 for identification 2 2-page deccument herring tha
numbers 105064 and -§5.

The Department would identify as DJ-235 ==
pardon me -- 235 a 2-page docuament praring <he nunbere

105034 and -35.

The Department would identifv a3 DF~205 a Z=-page

document bearing the number 116510 aad 113535,

The Departuent would identify -

MR. RIESER: Slow down for a minuta, »lzaze,

These were attached even though their muaderz
are quite far apart?

MR. CHARNO: It indicates the nature of “he
attachrent.

We would identify as DJI-237 a 3-pava derument
numbered 105090 through =92,

We would identify as DJ-238 fer iden:ificution
a l-page document numbered 116378.

We would offer as DJ=-229 for idantificstion a

2-page docament numbered 1163741 and

75.
We would offer an DJI-24C for idantificavion a
l-page document numbered 115973,

We would offar as DJ-241 Zfor idancification a
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l-pagae documanct numbered 1106971.
We would offar as DJ-241 fTox ideniification a

«

2-page docuxent bearing the nusbers 110559 and 115972.

L)

We would offar as DJ-213
documant numbared 1058114 To 105116,

MR. RIESER: €ould I ask for =a cifer of pzoof
on that?

MR. CHARNO: With zespact to Exhiklz fcxr adantifi-
cation 2437

MR. RIBSER: VYes.

MD. CHARNO: The Depariment would offor Exhibit
for identification 243 to demoanzirale ¢thae relazionzhip in
this preccecding betwean imtazconnsction ard purchase of
a2 municipal system to furiheyr domonatya 2 che utilization
by Duguasne Light of the Pennsvlivenla Beonomy Leaghig 28 3
technique which is part of a meihod of zeguisition whizh
is practiced repeatedly and further offer Zxhibic 243 to
gshow that the communicatioas cantained cherain were maca
by ¥r. Gil£illin to the vice Zxacutive Officer of the
Duquesne Light CIipeiy.

MR. REYNOLDS: May I have ~- I'm 307T¥. I
thought you wera finished.

MR, CHARNO: We would also offer mhibit for
identification 243 for the cocvrrances which transpired at

the August 8, 1986, meetings which are set forth on the

or idgn:ification a 2-page |

o
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second page of the exhibit,

MR. REYIIOLDS: May I have what iz saia akout
this document in connaction with an offer cof prool
regarding the Pennszylvania Economy Leagua?

(Whereupon, th2 Reporter read 7rom the

record as recuvested.)
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MR, CHARNO: The Departmatn would offar as
DI=244 for identiflicaticn, a six=page doccurcnt nunbarad
105109 through 113,

The Departmont would o0flez ==

MR, GREENSLADE: 7 oaly find fiva paocs,

MR, SMITH: That can be only fiva pagas,

MR, CHARNO: It is a fivu=page oxhibic, ves,
sir,

MR, RIESER: ¥r. Chalrnan, if this would b=z
an appropriate time, we would like to reguest that ail of
thie* be red-lined. This is an Exh!bit wocre than zhres
pagaa, and I notice that the Dupartwent of Justica hos
red=lined only portiona of it.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Thic owuld ben 2n approosviats
time, We will red-line the entire documeat.,

MR, CHARNO: The Department woulid oflar az
DJ-245 for identification a three~page document nurwhored
10510& through 108,

The Dapartment would cffer as DJ-246 for
identificatic.., a ocne-page document numbernd 116330,

The Department would offer as DI~217 for
identification a one-page docuent numsered 105102,

That is a multi-page document and it sliculd be
102 through 104,

The Dapartmont wouald ofier as DI-248 for

S,

- PR
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identification a cne-page dovursat nurdered 110340,

The Departmant would »£fer as DJ-24% for
identification, a cne-pag: dotumaat aumberad 105008,

MR, SMITH: Uhat w25 5487

MR, CHAR{IO: 248 was a document punbarcd
116940, and that wes a Joanary 3, 1962 letter fxcn Joln

Marrizan to Joseph Riszo.

J MR. S!MITEs: What was 1051037

MR, CHARNO: 1I'm sorxy, 105102 thyough 1034 should
h;m ‘been a single docwient. It io cover and at-ir.f::msnts.

MR, RIRSER: Could wa have an oZfsr of proof with

respect to Dopartment of Justice Exhibit 2487

MR. CHARNO: Ve would cffsr Zxzhibl“ 24g
‘for identificaticn to prove the utilizstica of
iaterconnecticn nogotiaticna to pruuiote the acguislilasn
of the system and to daxonstrate that whan a muniecipol
lyoﬁ- i3 i~ need of purchaging emergeacy pever that <he
regponse of Duquesne Light is to atteopt ©o acgu.ze cthat
system,

CAATRMAN RIGLERt Cive me that one moxs tima,

MR, CHARNO: Thzt when a municipal systsnm is in
neaed of purchasing power that ¢ho rasyonse ¢f Duguusna
Light is to atteapt to acquire the aystam rothor than o
8411 it power. |

MR, CEARNO: The Copartnent would offsr a3

s e a———.




bw3l

i0

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

i3

n

B 8 B

503§

Di=250,2 mulzi-page document aumbered 112044
throéqh 051.

MR. RIESER: Excuse me, Steve, Could you
identify that mors specifically?

MR, CHARNO: It i3 entitlad'57 Annual Mseting,
Pennsylvania Assccistion of Boroughs Program, June 23-26,.

MR. RIESER: what ie your offsr ei puvr oi?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Whcot are'the numbers onit
it again? |

MR, CHAXNO: 118044 thrcagh 051, This and the
following document which makes specific reforenc: 9 ﬁis
would be offered to prove that Duguesne Light wos ot thin
time monitoring the activitles of the repressntocives of
the Borough of Pitcairm; we offered to prove t@a'atetau

of Duquesne Light acquisition attempt at that tine,

The two exhibits are also offered to Jexonstrulse

the possibility of new competition, new competitors in tha

Dugquesne Light service are: througn expropriation of

puquesne Light's service facilitiea.

Pinelly, we offer it for the fact thai Dumiesns

Light attended at least this 2ssociaticn ~f Borcughs amncal

meeting and operated a hespitality rosm at that mastiag,

where it had conversations with mzmbers of pundcipal

electric utilitien == representatives of municipal elactric

utilities,
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The Departmetn would ofier aszs IU-251 a three-pagu
document numbered 116892 througa %4,

MR. RIESERs This is the Jocusent to which you
referred in ycur previous cffor of proof?

MR, CHARNO: In my answar with raspect teo ocur

offer of proof on DJ~251.

Pardon mo, 250,
The Department would ofilsr as LI-252 a {ive-pags
document numberad 113341 through 345,

MR, RIESER: Could w2 hava 2n offer of nroof con

the first two pages and an explanaticn of what the
next three pages are?

MR, CHARNO: To answer vour guaations in
reverse order, the last three pages warec an attachoent
to the first two pages upon which ¢the Capartment ‘places

no reliance and included simply beccurs it uas ax attachrent.

17 | And the red-line porticn of the first two pagss the Dopartment
18 || would offer to prcof thaton July 30, 1968, Mr. GLlfiilina,
19 | mr. Munsch, had knowledge of the fact that Piicaiin =

20 || or had been informed of Pitcairn’s excsgs ganearating cepucity

n

T || on February 21, 1968, and had exzhidited an latervect in
ascertaining additional details with rcepsct fo that

ﬁ generating capacity. !
| We would also take Bxhibit 252 in prool of the

& 8 B B

existence of a mseting om Pabruary 21 and thal the ctatement
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was made which ig attributed o #r. MecCabe La the dosuzent.

MR. LERACH: Duquesne will have no cbljecticn
to DJ-252 coming in without the attachuent. I would,
therefcre, suggest that the attachman: almply Re waken out
of the case.

MR. CHARNO: The Dapartrent has no cijection
to that,

MR, REYNCLDS: The other Applicantz havs no
objection to that. i

MR. RIGLER: That would ba 1138.3 throuca 345,

We will reaume the exhibit to include 118341
and 342 and discard the other pages.

I'm going to remind counsel for DLugucsne Lhat I
want just one attorney to be conducting the exanlnrilon
with respect to these docurants.

I don’t care which cne it is, but let’s ot 2z~
saw back and forth,

MR, CHARNO: Tha Department would olfsx a3 D=
253 a one-page document numbered 113329,

' The Department would offer as 0J-25¢ for identifi-
caticn, a three-page documsnt numbered 116304 through 886.

MR, RIESER: Could we have an offer of proof ca
this, please?

MR, CHARNO: On Exhibit for identificaticn 2547

MR. RIESER: I'm sorxyy, I was alesd of mycelf.
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Excuse nb.

MR, CHARNO: The Dopartanent would cffer for
identification as DJ=255 a twe~pag2 doecumant numwborad
118287 through 288,

The Department would oficr ar DJ-25€, & multi-

page document numbarad 134478 through 4384,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Can you identify the doowment?

MR. CHARNO: It being a seven-page letinr from
Mr, Olds to Mr. Munsch, dated Ncwvsabor 21, 1969,

MR, STEVEN BERGER: I ask that pzga 6 ef that
memorandum,paracraph 4 might be red-lined.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: It will ke dcne.

MR. STEVEN BERGER: I add that I did it as much
as a matter of levity as anything clze. Iz
really didn't matter that much, but heaving ne lauchtar ==

{Laughtar.)

MR. CHARNO: PFor clarificeation that is the paragrzph |

wit the numeral 4 rather than the fourth paregrani.

The Devartmen® would offar as DJ=-257 a thrac-page

document numbared 1344C8 thrcugh 410,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You will have %tc identify
those. The reason I ask you te do that is bacause »v
number is obscured down at the bottaom.

MR. CHARNO: The first page is a buvek allp that

bears the printed name W, F. Gilfillin, Jr., daied

| — ——————— T ———. & "

T < e S S e i A A - - S el T O



bw?

ES22

10

i1

i2

13

14

15

16

17

8

19

20

21

5090

February 4, 1970,

The second page i3 a letter frow J, A, Stark
to W, P, Gil£fillin, Jr., deted Februvary 3, 1570, end ¢he
third page is apparontly & memc from a @, T, Wardzinell,
Weawpredeg=i-n=-g-k=1i, to Jr., A, Stark, deisd Januvary 29,
1970.

The Departmant would offer &s LI=-153, 2 two~pogo

docurent numbered 134411 through 422,

SO ———
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AIRMAN RIGLER: 1344117

MR, CEARNO: Yes, sir.

CHAIRMIV, RICLER: You will have to identify t,
too.

MR. CHARNO: That is a cover letter or m-mo from
W. P, Gilfillin, Jr. to Massers, D. J. Dudd and J. A. Stark,
dated January 12, 197C, and the second page would be a clip-
;*m: that has a typed capticn reprinted from the Wall Stireet
Journal, Tuesday, Pebruary 3, 1970.

MR, REYNCLDS: Could I have the basis tor your
Exhibit 258 and attachments? The evidentiary basic for
identifying the=ze documents?

MR. CHAFNO: I will --

MR. REYNOLDS: What is the exception to the hearsay
rule that you are using for purposes of sezeking admiszion
of Exhibit 258 and the attachments to 2587

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: As vou angwer that quescion,
I will tellyou what is bothering me., 257 coansists of three
pages relating to definition of wheeling. 2538 appears to do
the same thing with respect to tie first page of that exhibic,
namely, Departmert Dpcumont Wo. 134411. The second page
to Exhib4it 258, Department 134412 seems to float.

I don't see that it relates ~ 257 or 258,

MR. CHARNO: The relationship betws=cx 15/ and 258

is that 258 is the request that is answered in 257.

l
|
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MR. REYNOLLDS: 258 attachment postdates 258 cover
letter., And both c¢f them predate 237. Certainlvy the attach~
ment to 258 postdates the cover letter that is supposedly --

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The attachment dcesn't appear to |
any relevance, let alone be connected to the first page of
the exhibit.

MR. CEARNO: I completely agre2 with that. The
Department, as indicated by the abksence of ved lining,
had not intended to rely on the secend pace and had not
introduced it for the truth of the statenants coatained
therein, certainly, and had iantrcduced it from what appears
to be frcm a conflict in dates, the mistaken impression
that it was the attachment.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Why don't you make vour exhibit
258 consist of documents 134411 and we will destroy document
134412,

MR. REYNOLDS: On that basis, can I get an offer of
proof as to 258 which is a single page of corresrondence
standing alone?

I gquess I am confused now because I am not sura
what it refers to, looking at it on its face.

MR. CHARNO: 257 and 258 would be off=zred to show
the circulation -- for the definition of whealing therein,
to show the circulation of that definiticn within the cempany

and for Mr. Stark's characterization of what ultimately

av

)
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became or was adopted by the CAFCO companies as the buy-sell
of power rather than the wheeling of rower, both of
these being terms in quotes. And the relationship between
buy~-sell and wheeling.

And displacement wheeling.

MR. REYROLDS: That goes to 2582.

MR. CHARNO: 258 is the serias cof questions
requesting what came out in 257.

MR. REYNOLDS: My confusion is that it says, "Pleas:
review attachment and 'ct me have your couments.”

I don't have an attachment 50 I an nc- sure vwhat
it 18 I am reviewing or where the tie up is batween 257 and
258. You had another attachmant which we have detarminad

is not the proper ons and having removed that, I quess

the difficulty I am having is making any reference to 258 until

g.ch time as you can --

MR. CYARNO: I think the raference is clear on the
face of the document. My joint %alk with EBill Dacpler
regarding FPC definition of whezling and whether the displace-
ment of power fc.m one company to another cculd be considered
as wheeling.

This ir, addressed to Mr, Stark. Mr. Wardzinski's
memo to Mr. Stack with the FPC definition of wheeling iz then
discussed by Mr. Stark in a memo to Mr. Gilfillin who authored

the request in which he relites a discussion with Mr. Dempler

S p—
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concerning the wheeling of power which was requested by
Mr. Gilfillin,

THis is forwarded tc counsgel for the company by
Mr, Gilfillin,

MR. REYNOLDS: Okay, I sce how you ar2 using it.
That is fine. That is all I wanted to clear up.

MR. CHARNO: I will ascertain whethar the Departmeni
has the January 2, 1970 attachment to what has been
identified as DJ 258 and if we do, we will certainly
annex to the document.

If we don't, we will request that Duquesne
supply us with a copy so that we will have a completa document
and make it available to all of the partiesz.

MR. CEARNO: The D-partmen: would offer os
DJ 259 for identification, a one-page documant numbered
134413.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Idaentify it, please.

MR, CHARNO: Msmorandum apparantly frem
Mr. Munsch to Mr. Gilfillin dated January 20, 1970. We
do not have a copy of the attachment to this.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.

MR. CHARNO: The Departmant would offer far
identification as DJ Exhibit 260, a one-page documant numbered

118843,

MR. RIESER: Could we have an offer ¢f »roof on
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260. p

MR, CHARNO: We would offer this in conjunction
with the scipulation that the author is Mr, Gilfillin,
Sales Vice President cf tha Ccmpany, to indicate in part his
role in the negotiations, his summary of the -~ pardon me,
his summary of the settlamsnt together with his 2stimate
of the viability of the Pitc.'rn litication against Duquesne
Light.

The next three docw:onts, 11384<¢ through 24§
we had originally included under the mistaken impression
that they were attached to the prior document.

We have been informed by counsel for Ducuesna
that they were not. The Department will not offer them.

We will withdraw them. '"hey can be discarded.

MR. CHAFNC: The Departmeat would offer as DJ 261,
for identification, a three-page document numberad 114944
through 46,

MR, RIESZER: Cculd we have an offar of prcof on
this, please?

MR. CHARNO: This document would be cffered for
an awareness by Duquesne Light of the municipal electric
utility's ability tc participate in the units which are the
subject of this proceeding and other aspects of cocrdinated
development.

MR. REYNOLDS: May I ask if 261 is being offered
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for the truth of the matterz asserted therein?

MR. CHARNO: The offer was couched in terms of
an awsreness; whether that awaresness was correct or mistaken
the Department hasn't taken a position.

MR, REYNOLDS: What is the answer to my question,
then?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I think he angowered it, Mr.
Reynolds.

MR. REYNOLLS: Could I get a ves or no? all I
am saying is if he did answser it, is it ves or no. For
the truth of the matters asserta’ thaerein?

CHATRMAN RIGLER: He is saying it is irrelevant.

MR. REYNOLDS: What is irrclevant.
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bit 1 1 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Whether the informaticn con-
Begin 24

2 tained therein is true cr not.

3 MR. REYNOLDS: 30 it is not.

4 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The record sghould reflect that

5 the Chairman suggested, because I'm having trouble with

6 the question.

7 You can respeond if you wish, Mr. Charno.

8 MR, CHARNO: It i3 being submitted for the fact

0 that Duquesne Light believed those statenents were true at

{0 the time --

" MR. REYNOLDS: That anewers my questicn.

12 MR. CHARNO: The Department would offer as

13 I DJ=262 a 3-page document numbered 114325 throuch =-927.

MR, SMITH: Mr. Charno, on vour firect rage of

DJ~-262, Mr. Rudolph refers to two letters from ths Law

w

G | Director plus his reply. The exhibit I have here oaly has
o~ the one letter, although I thiak I recall a szecond let:er

that was involved at that <inme.

9 | MR, CHARNO: I don't believe that the sacond

20 letter was produced with this copy of the document to the
21 Departnment.

22 If the two letters received by Mr. Rudclph are
23 not yet in evidence, they will be ‘n svidence.

24 CHAIRMAN RIGLZR: My recollection is tnat those

letters were put in evidence by CEI during the
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cross-examination of Mr. Hart.

MR. KEYNOLOS: Well, I xeally havz to check, be-
cause some of thogz -+ some of that correspcndencs was put
in on direct and¢ the remainder of it is beiny put in on

Cross.

T kxnow of the letter we arse talking about, but
urless I go back and check I doa't know specifically who
put in the missing letter that the cover oI April 17 refers
to, t> which the cover of April 17 refero.

{ pelieve that both of tha letters by the Law
Director of the City of Cleveland have been =ut ia g7rdence.
I'm not surs who did it, and witacut geing cack and checking
the recorsd I can't ta2ll ycu now.

I don't mind deing that and clesring it up. I
think w2 are referring to twe different lettersg, or at
Least one different letter than we have attached at presant
Lo DJ=-262.

MR. CHARNO: The first leiter appears O be the
missing letter, which, according to tha face of iv, was
attached to DJ-262; and it would appear to ba DJ-181, which
is an April 4 letter from Herbert whicineg to Farl Rudclph.

The Department offers as DJ-Z43 a l-page docuxent
numbered 114793,

CHAIRMAN RICLER: %hat i3 the Zfiret name that

appears in this exhibit? Russ gonebedy.
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MR, REYNOLDS: Spetrino.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What is higs position, and by
whom is he employad?

MR. STEVEN BERGER: At that time he was Vice
Attorney with Ohio Edison. He i3 currantlv Ceneral Counseli
of the company.

MR. RIESER: Could we have an offer of proof on
DJ-2637 .

MR, CHARNC: The Department would offer Exhibic
DJ-263 for identification to show further ccmaunicatioa
between the Applicants and a concert of action with respect
to the requests by the City of Cleveland for participation
in the units which are the subject of this proceeding and
in the CAPCO pool.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Could you identify for us the
variocus parties referenced in the document? I think it
would assist the record.

MR. CHARNO: The second sentence nakes referencae
to Mr, Spetrino and Mr. Greenslade. I'm not sure what
his position was with Cleveland Electric Iilumina:zing at
that time.

MR. GREENSIADZ: Principal councal cf Cleveland
Electric Illuminating Company.

MR. CHARNO: The next paragraph makeg rciorence

to Mr, Mansfield, who waa President of Ohic Ediscn at that
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Mr. Arthur Hume, I beliave, wag President c¢i

Duquesne at that time,

MR. LERACH: Chairman.

MR. CHARNO: Pardon me. Chairman.,

It is signed by the reclpient of thu talephone
call, Mr. Munsch, vho was Guneral Counsel --

MR, RIESER: Genaral Attornay.

MR. CHARNO: Genevral Attorney Zor Duquesne Light.

MR, SMITH: Wasn't Mr, Marsfield also President
of Pittsburg Power?

MR, STEV.Jd I AGER: Chzairman of the Board of
Pennsylvania Power.

MR. RIESER: You said a concart of action among
the parties with respect to Cievzland's =-- I 4idn't hear
what it was of Cleveland's.

(Whereupon, the Reporter read #rom zhie

record as raquested.)

MR, CHARNO: I will rephrase ixc.

The documentc shews communi. izion and concert
of action with respect o the City of Cleveland's requssts
for participation in the units which are the subject of
the proceeding, benefits of coordinatzd oparation and
development and membership in the CAPCO pecl,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: UrCo2u it alszo raflect cn the

|
|
|
|
|
i
!
!
|
|
f!
|
|
i
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question we were discussi.g th2 other day about the real
or apparent agency of (LI te deal wiih the Cityr of Cleveland
on behalf of other membera cf the CAPCO £ool?

MR. CHARNC: The Department Las no positiocn at
this point cn the agency of Cleveland E;eccrtciziluminatinq
Company, and we haven't thought about tihis or the other
comparable evidence from that 7iewpoint. .

MR, LERACH: Your Ionor, I would like to take the
nost :especiful pceaible axception ©o your suggeatine to a
party that z document may provae scnething oziher than they
have offered it to provae.

I do say with the greatast respsct, 2nd I uncer-
stand the administrative procedure and the szarch for truth
and matterg lika that, bu%t I think when a party makes hos
offer he is bound by his offer.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: If there is an issue cutstand-
ing to the Bocard to which the Board has a question, vcu
are right. We are permitted (o pursue it, and we vwill exer-
cise cur discretion to do so.

Your objecticn ig noted.

MR. CHARNO: Clearly, Mz, Chairman, the second
sentence would be subject to that in‘érence.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: If the Derartmant is not making
that assertion, then you hava aasweredd my quection.

MR. CHARND: %e are not.
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CHAIRMAN RICLER: All righst.

¥R, CHARNO: The Deparcwent would offer ag DI-264
for identification a l-page document nurbered 114908,
114924, and 114323,

MR, RIESER: Could we have an offer of proof on
DJ-264 for identification?

MR, CHARNO: The Dapartment would offar DJ-2864 to
show a continuing orchestration and concert of actisn with
respect to the City of Cleveland’s reguest cutstandiag to
the members of CAPCO.

MR. REYMOLDS: Mr, Chairnman, I woulé like to agk
a question.

It is my understandinc that this docunant is
already in evidence.

CHAIRMAN RICLER: Which document of the three
fages that make up this axhiblis?

MR. REYNOLDS: Cartalnly 924 for the €irst page

Maybe my problem iz that I'a missing part of the

document .
MR. GREEWSLADE: Is 908 part of it?
MR, CHARNO: Yes, N
MR. REYNOLDS: I'm gorry. I got my document;
nixed up.

MR, CHAR'IC: The Department would offer as

DJ-265 for identification a multi-page doc'ument mgaring the

—




numbers 114396 through 114%707.
MR, RIZSER: Could I have an offer of proof?
MR, CHARNC: The Departnent woald offer DI-2455

for identification to show the interral ccrxmunications within

Nug-esae Light and by extending the red-lining tc the

bottom of the page on the second page, winich couldn't be

done on the Xerox.ag without oblliterating the langaage,

show an irternal Duguesne Light suspense date of August
CHAIRMAN RICLER: Vhat is a sucpenss date?

MR, CHARNO: A date bv which action must Dbe

MR. RIZSER: Could I ask what the first page

the exhibit marked for identificacion is {or?

MR. CHARNO: I don't helieve we would have the
second page and attachment without the {irst page.

MR. RIESER: It merely iz to provide a complete
document?

MR, CHARNO: Well, it further indicates that a
copy has in fact baen forwarded to Mr. Schasffer, who I
believe was the President of Dugquesne Light at tae date of
writing of this letter.

MR, RIESER: The letter itgelf shows that.

MR. CHARNO: The letter indicatezg that this copy
was sent to =-- that is correct,

MR, SMITH: %hich one are you talking about now?
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Second page of 2657

MR. CHARNO: The first page, which has *he
Department's internal number 114896, indicates that a copy
of the letter whickh was addressad -- a carbon was sent to
Mr. Schaeffer by Mr. Munsch.

MR, REYNOLDS: 1I'm trying tc figure cut what the
offar of precof is. I don't underatand vha“ wa have been
told, except that we have a document that was circulated.
But I don't understand what the offer of proof is.

MR, CHARNO: Was that your question, too, Mr.
Smith?

MR. SMITH: I was wondering if you have addressed
yourself to the bottom of the zecond page of that decuuent,
which would be 114897, whare the, &8 vou call it, suspenss

action is written by somabody.
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s24 1 MR, LERACH: Are you having troubly with the
ontd 2 name, sir?
bwl 3 MR. SMITH: It is printed Mr. Scheefer, but ies the |
* olls 4 written part Mr. Schaefer too? |
. BLT 5 MR. LERACH: I'm relatively familiar with
6 Schaefer's initials and I think they are his initials.
P MR, cnmo; I1f the problem is the initial
8 page, I have no problem in removing the initial page.
: o CHAIRMAN RIGLBR: The prcblem is what do you
:, 10 expect to prove by it?
‘ 1 On August 3 we have Mr. Whiting of Cleveland
] 12 writing to Mr. Rudolph. At that the tima he apparently
13 sends copies of his letter, the letier requesting discussion
14 about access to Perry, eénd copies of that lecter to the
e presidents of the other CAPCO companies. |
16 And thern you have directed oqr attaention to an .tcu:c,
17 paxaqrgph ‘ signed by Mr. Schaefer at the bottom of the
! 8 August 3 letter and the gquestion is what ara you showing by
; ‘0 this? .
20 MR, CHARNO: I cannot a. this point indicats
21 that action was taken on or about August 20.
. - MR. STEVEN BERGER: Mr, Smith, I might just
. 29 note as to the sending of this lottar to all of the
24 presidents of the companies that the sacond from last name
28 on DJ Document Number 114898, Jack G. Busby, prcsident,
il
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Pennsylvania Power Company, 901 Hamilton Street,
Allentown, Pennsylvaniaz, I think I could state that the
letter was not sent to the presidant of Pennsylvaula
Power Company.

To my knowledge Mr. Busby has never been nor is
he now associated with Psnnsylvania Powar Ccmpany.

CHAIRMAN RICLER: Are the officaes of Penasylvania
Power located on Hamilton Street in Allentown?

MR. STEVEN BERGER: No, they are in Newcastle.

CHAIRMAMN RIGLER: Dc you have any recponse to a
requast for a more detalled offer cf proof.

MR, CHARNO: No, we don't, beycud communication
of the enclosure and the lettsr to Duguesnae Light
Company and its circulation withirn the company, we have
no evidentiary offer for tils document,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.

MR. CHARNO: The Department would offer as
DJ=-266 a two~page document bearing the numbers 1148799 and
850,

MR. REYNOLDS: Would ycu idantify that for ua?

MR. CHARNOt That is a latter from Mr. whitiné
to Mr. Rudolph, dated Septeamber 10, 1973, with a .
clipping attachment,

The Department would offer as DJ-267, a two~Aage

dpcument numbered 114887 through 888,




bw3

10

it

12

3

i3

i6

17

18

n

i

& 8 8 B

T ————— . g

5107

(The (sowassnts iaferred o
vere marked Exhibits DJ-199
through 267 for identification.)

JAIRMAN RIGLER: 12 tﬁis a convenicat placs
to stop fur the day?

MR, CHARNO: Yes, osir.

CHAIFMAN RIGLER: We will resund at £330 in the
morning.

MR, REYNOLDS: T neve copies of thae pleadings
that were filed in the District Court and alsc the Pistrict
Court order and the fiiiage in the Court of Appeals with
reference to the CID matter and the gquestion of producing
docwsnts or using documents in this procaeding thathad been
obtained pursvant to the civil investigative demand statute.

{ have three ccpiss hera to provide ths Boaxd,
the Board requasted that material., I also have,as
you can see,quita a leagthy group of docunants, nuabsr
of pages that ars thc raspective parties® briaefs in tho
Court cf Appeals and it was not oloar to w2 whother %“ha Board
wid interested in seeing this docusantation or nct,.

If it is, I can alsc gat coplos of thic made
and give it to tho Board.

It is subetantlial and I chought I would wait to

see whether the Bcoard wes interestad in also reviawing

this material,
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MR, CHARNO: I have a blt of a problem with the
submigsion in that it dcesn't contain ths rcetiticn filed by
CEI.
MR, REYNOLDS: That is already orn fila with the
Board, attached to our original rasponsa to the motion of
the Department of Juetics.
I believe the Board alraady has that,
CHAIRMAN RIGLBR: It would bz cur preference
not to take the briefs at this tine,
MKk, SMITE: I believa vour patitica is attach-d
to your answer in the mamoranda for subpoana,
MR. REYNQLDS: The patit.con in the District
Court?
MR, SMITH: Yes.
MR. REYNOLDS: Yes, air.
(Whereupon, at 4:55 p.m,, the hoaring was
adjourned, to reconvene at $:30 a, m,, on ¥Wadnesday,

Pebruary 18, 1976.)




